Oracle Planning and Budgeting Cloud Service



EPBCS User Training Guide

Revision History

Revision	Date	Author(s)	Revision Notes
1.0	10/8/21	Ed Doyle	

Table of Contents

Login to Oracle Planning and Budgeting Cloud Service (EPBCS)	6
General	12
General Navigation	12
Home Page Layout	12
Menu Bar	13
Navigation Flow access	14
Navigation Flow layout	17
General Dashboard Layout	
Dashboard Layout	
Change Point of View	19
Full Screen Dashboard	21
Spreadsheet Export	23
Set Context – Form Error	25
Reports	28
Export Report to Excel	33
Budget Development	34
Program Changes	
Select Cutoff Amendment	
Add/Edit Program Changes	42
Add Change Request	44
Program Change Apply Context	47
Update Change Request Header	49
Update Change Request Fund Distribution	57
Workflow	61
Review Status – by Stage	64
Review Budget	65
KPI Entry	66
Add New KPI	69
KPI Workflow	71
BD – Capital Requests	74

Set Context	76
Retain PY Projects	77
Capital Project Entry	82
Capital Project Entry – Detail	86
Project Details	86
Project Activities	
Capital Project Entry Workflow	91
Review/Upload Attachments	94
Review Status by Stage	95
Capital Outlay Report	96
Budget Management	
Annual Operating Budget (AOB)	
Review Status – in Progress	
Review Status – by Stage	
Review Approved AOB	
AOB Analysis Report	
Amendment Entry	
Review Status – in Progress	
Review Status – by Stage	
Review Program and Fund Totals	
Review Approved Amendments	115
Amendment Analysis Report	115
Amendment Analysis by Object Class	116
AFY Recon Report	116
629 Amendment Data Set	
Allotment Entry	
Review Approved Allotments	
Review Status – In Progress	
Review Status – by Stage	
YTD Allotment Summary	
Appendix	
Navigation Flow layout	
Dashboard layout – OPB/Program Changes	

Apply Context	
Set the Point of View	
Workflow	134
Add Statewide Changes	

Login to Oracle Planning and Budgeting Cloud Service (EPBCS)

To log into the Oracle Planning and Budgeting Cloud Service (PBCS) Production environment use the following link:

https://planning-a419537.pbcs.us2.oraclecloud.com/epmcloud/

The following page is displayed:

SIGN IN TO ORACLE CLOUD
Traditional Cloud Account Welcome a419537 change domain (?)
User Name
Password
Can't access your account?
Sign In

Confirm that the Domain is a419937.

a. To change the domain - click on "change domain"

SIGN IN TO ORACLE CLOUD
Traditional Cloud Account Welcome a419537 change domain ?
User Name Password

7	P	а	g	е
---	---	---	---	---

Can't access your account?

Sign In

Change Domain

The following page is displayed:



Click on "GO"

You will be returned to the Sign In page:



SIGN IN TO ORACLE CLOUD

Traditional Cloud Account

Welcome a419537 change domain 🕜

User Name

Password

Can't access your account?

Sign In

Enter the username and password:



Click "Sign In"



The EPBCS Home page will be displayed:

General General Navigation

Home Page Layout



Menu Bar



Navigation Flow access

Navigation Flows are used to update the budget data in the budgeting system. Navigation Flows are accessed through the Clusters that are located on the Home page. Clusters contain Cards that are used to access the data entry forms. The procedure to access a Navigation Flow is consistent between the components of the budgeting system. The procedure is as follows:

Log into the Oracle Planning and Budgeting Cloud Service (EPBCS) environment using the above procedure. The Home Page will be displayed:



Click on the Agency Entry Cluster. The Budget Development and Budget Management cards are displayed:



Click on the Budget Development card. The Budget Development navigation flows are displayed:

	Planning and Budgeting Cloud	: SOGPLAN								Å \$	88	edoylet	Imythic	cs.c
				⊕										
				Budget Development	Budget Management		_							
BD - PRP -	CHR - Select CutOff a	and Review 🛛								2	ıي گ	Action	s v	Ret
	ency 12-Georgia General Obligation Debt :	inking Fund										/	¢	
				FY 2	022		e.	FY 2022 .	FY 2022	FY 2023				
				Budget_An	nendment		•	Budget_Amendme .	AFY Budget	Budget				
				AOB_Amend	iment Final			AOB_Amendment . Final	Agency Working	Agency Working				
			Annual Operating Budget	Amendment1	⊟ Total_Amendmer	New Total		CutOff . Amendment	Base Budget	Base Budget				
No_Program	No_SubProgram	Cutoff-Amendment Information		1				Amendment 1						
Total_Program	Total_SubProgram	State Funds	1193825076			1193825076		1193825076						
		Federal Funds	0			0		0						
			17974559	-1127971	-1127971	16846588		16846588						
		Federal Recovery Funds												
	4810401-GO Bonds Issued	Federal Recovery Funds . State Funds	944543197			944543197		944543197						

Navigation Flow layout

neral Obligation Debt Sinking Fund	FY 2022 Budget_Ameno	iment	. FY 2022 . . Budget Amendme .	FY 2022	FY 2023	/	¢
	Budget_Ameno	dment	. Budget Amendme				
			and get a stand inter	AFY Budget	Budget		
	AOB_Amendme	nt Final	. AOB_Amendment . Final	Agency Working	Agency Working		
	operating	tal_Amendme	. CutOff . Amendment	Base Budget	Base Budget		
gram Cutoff-Amendment Information	Budget		Amendment 1				
ogi m State Funds Federal Funds	1193825076	11938250	76 1193825076 0 0				
Federal Recovery Funds	17974559 -1127971	-1127971 168465	38 16846588				
Deads loved State Funds	944543197	9-45431	97 944543197				
navigations flow:	Change Request			ass		with t	
	Sate Funds Federal Funds Federal Recovery Funds Sate Funds Federal Recovery Funds Sate Funds Federal Funds Enter Program Charge Couests Review Status - By Stage Tabs associated with navigations flow:	ram Cutoff-Amendment Information State Funds 1193825076 Federal Funds 0 Federal Recovery Funds 17974559 -1127971 State Funds 944543197 Federal Runds 0 Enter Program Charge Review Status - By Stage Review Budget Tabs associated with budget entry navigations flow:	ram Cutoff-Amendment Information	ram Cutoff-Amendment Information Amendment 1 3 m State Funds 1193825076 1193825076 1193825076 Federal Funds 0 0 0 0 Federal Recovery Funds 17974559 -1127971 1684558 116846588 9 state Funds 9 state 1 100 0 0 Federal Funds 0 9 state 1 100 0 0 Enter Program Charge routests Review Status - By Stage Review Budget Tabs associated with budget entry navigations flow:	ram Cutoff-Amendment Information Amendment 1	ram Cutoff-Amendment Information Amendment 1 Amendment	ram Cutoff-Amendment Information Amendment 1 Amendment

General Dashboard Layout

Dashboards are made up of forms. There is a Master form and sub-forms. The Master form controls the data that is displayed on the Sub-forms. To relate the data on the sub-forms to the Master form you must Apply Context. See <u>Apply Context</u>.

Dashboard Layout



Change Point of View

		((\mathbf{h})	s s H	
			udget lopment	Budget Manaœment	
Agency	Years	Scenario		Version	
142-Georgia General Obligi V	FY 2023 V	Budget	\sim	OPB Working	\sim
Program Changes Status				Change Request H	leader
Status Submitted	Submitted Comment	ts l	Un-Submitted	GO Bonds Issued	\sim
Date			Date		Base Budget
Brogrom Changes List					-
			Point of	View	
				VICVV	

To set the Point of View (POV) use the dropdown box associated with the dimension that you want to set. To change the Agency POV, click the down arrow on the Agency drop down box and select the Agency. After the selection you need to click the GO icon to update the forms with the selection:

						\$ ⁵
_				D	Budget)evelopment	Budget Manaœement
<i>→</i> >	Agency 142-Georgia Ge	neral Obligi 🗸 🖉	Agency : 142-Georgia Genera Fund	I Obligation Debt Sinki	ng	Version OPB Working
₩ •	-	neral Obligation D	ebt Sinking Fund		Un-Submitted	Change Request GO Bonds Issued
€ I	926-Georgia Ag	, Department of ricultural Expositio nd Water Conserva	2	Fund		Request Caption Input Request Change Type
	403-Administra	velopment Author tive Services, Depa	rtment of	ption	put	Change Request GO Bonds Issued
	202-Administra 992-Georgia Av	tive Hearings, Offic iation Authority Request I	e of State	Ţ		Drop down selection box. Click on the
		Request2 Request3				Agency.
	GO Bonds New	Base Budget				

/ >	Agency 402-Agriculture,	Departmer V	Agency : 142-Georgia General Obligation Debt Sinking Fund				Version PB Working						
₩	Program Cha Status			Un-Submitted Date	Change Request H Select	Header	Program Summary Select State Funds		+ Federal and				
	Program Cha	Program Changes List No_Fund No_Fund				Request Caption Input Request Change Type	• Workload Adjustment	Base Budget	1091131620	Other Funds			
		Request Request Caption Input Sequence		ut	Change Request F Select	und Distribution			+				
	GO Bonds Issued	Base Budget TRS Adjustment				-							
			\backslash					/_	_				
		•		agency, the selec the GO icon will b				Go lcon					

After clicking GO, the forms will be updated with the selected Agency data:

Agency Y	ears		Scenario		Version					å	E C	5
402-Agriculture, Departmer 🗸	FY 2023	\sim	Budget	\sim	OPB Working	\sim				Q.		
Program Changes Status					Change Request H	eader		Program	Summary			
Status Submitted	Submitte	d Comments		Un-Submitted	Select	\sim	-	Select	×	/		
Date				Date		Base Budget		There are no	valid rows of da	ta for thi	s form.	
Program Changes List					Request Caption Input							
		No_Fund	a	No_Fur	Request Change Type							
					Change Request Fu	und Distributi	on					
		Request		Request Capt		~						•
		Sequence	e						Base Bu	ıdaet		B
Athens and Tifton Veterinary Laborator	ies Base Budget								FundCode_Numb	-	(D	
Consumer Protection	Base Budget								FundCode_Numb	Purpose	/Descripti	IN
	Request1		1 You		[STATE FUNDS]							
Departmental Administration (DOA)	Base Budget				[FEDERAL FUNDS]							
Marketing and Promotion	Base Budget					•						
Poultry Veterinary Diagnostic Labs	Base Budget				[OTHER FUNDS]							
					[FED RECOVERY FUND	21.						
					[STATE PY FUNDS 1							

If you change the POV you will need to <u>Apply Context</u> to the updated data.

Full Screen Dashboard

Each dashboard consists of forms. You can set the focus on an individual form using the Maximize icon. To view the form in full screen mode click the Maximize icon:

926-Georgia A	gricultural Ex 🗸 🗸			Version
	-	FY 2023 🗸	Budget \vee	OPB Working 🗸 🗸
Program Ch	anges Status			ゆ 目 ゆ
Status	Submitted Date	Submitted Commen	s Un-Submitted Date	Un-Submitted Comments
				Maximize

The form will enter full screen mode:



Spreadsheet Export

Any form on the dashboard can be exported to Excel. The Spreadsheet Export function is access using the menu items on each form:

<i>≁</i> >	Agency 926-Georgia Ag	gricultural Ex 🗸	Years FY 2023		cenario Budget	~	Version OPB Working		
₩ A	Program Ch Status	anges Status Submitted Date	Su	ubmitted Comments		Un-Submitted Date	Un	Submitted Comme	Ma
	[Actions	
				vant to expo nt of the forr		nal			

Clicking the Actions icon will display additional menu items:



Clicking on the Spreadsheet Export menu item will display the Spreadsheet Export window:



Click the Export button. The form will be downloaded to the Downloads directory in Excel format.

Click Close to close the Spreadsheet Export window.

Set Context – Form Error

Dashboards use context variables to control the data that is displayed on the forms. If the context variable are not set correctly you will receive the following message:

■		Planning and Budgeting Cloud: SO	GPLAN				
					()		
					Budget Development	Budget Management	
	Error during dash	CHR - Statewide Chang aboard initialization he form because it uses the 'Use Context		e the user variable	e value for Requests dim	ension.	
	Form Name		Component Type	Chart Type			
		BD - OPB - SW - Change Entry List	Form	Grid			
	BD - 0	OPB - SW - Change Fund Distribution	Form	Grid			

To correct this issue, you need to reset the context variables.

Return to the Home Page using the Home icon:



The Home page will be displayed:

=	Planning and Budgeting Cloud: SOGPLAN						☐ ♣ 88	edoyle@mythics.com 👻
	O Ed	Set Context	LI Agency Entry	Agency Reviewers	OPB	Administrative	Tasks	
	Report an Issue To report an issue you may be experiencing with PBCS, please send an email to OPB_Jelpdesk@opb_georgia.gov with your issue and include as much information as possible and Activity Recent Favorites	Dashboards	III Im ¥ets ∫,	Data	Reports	+ - X	Approvals	
	1 Announcements	Application	Tools	Academy				
				s	Set Contex	ĸt		

Click the Set Context cluster to set the variables. The BD – Apply Context dashboard will be displayed:

= 🖻	Planning a	nd Budgeting Clou	d: SOGPLAN	
	\oplus	Ţ	Ŷ	
	Set Context	Tasks	Dashboards	Infolets
BD - Apply	Context			

Agency	Years		Sce	enario	
414-Education, Departmer	nt V FY 2022	~	A	FY Budget	\sim
BD - Set Context					
Right Click on No_Version	Below and Select	Apply Context			
No_Program	No_Request	No_Version			
				Dight o	lick Apply Contex

To set the Context variables, right click on No_Version. The menu items will be displayed:



Click Apply Context. The Context variables will be set. There is no confirmation window displayed. Return to the form to confirm the issue was resolved.

Reports

Dashboards are made up of forms and reports. Reports can be displayed in HTML or PDF mode. You can determine the display mode using the Select Output dropdown selection box:



Each report contains a Point of View that allows the user to select the data to be displayed. The NF – AOB Analysis Report contains the Years and Agency in the POV.

	PDF V								
Years	Agency								
FY22	BUA_474								
	out: PDF Preview V								
Stritter o dep									
	NF - AOB Analysis Report		1	/1 –	- 100% +	- 1 🖻 /	5		
	A Add Analysis Report				10010		0		
		AOB Analysis Worksheet							Date: 10 Time:
		Year : FY22 Agency : 474-Revenue, Departm	ent of						
			FY 2022	FY 2022	FY 2022	FY 2022	Variance	FY 2022	Variance
								AOB	- under of
			CutOff	Bill Change	Annual Operating Budget	Budget Dev - As Signed	As Signed - AOB	Total Object Class	Fund Balance Object Class
		Total Program	Amenament	bii change				Class	Object clas
		State General Funds Total Tobacco Settlement Funds Total			196,962,996 433,783	196,962,996 433,783			
		State Funds			197,396,779	197,396,779		5	
		Federal Funds Other Funds	1,058,059 2,247,671		1,058,059 2,247,671	1,058,059	-		
		Federal and Other Funds	3,305,730		3,305,730	3,305,730			
		All_Fund	\$3,305,730		\$200,702,509	\$200,702,509		\$200,702,509	
		Departmental Administration (DOR)							
		Departmental Administration (DOR) State General Funds			12,600,723	12,600,723			
		Departmental Administration (DOR)			12,600,723 12,600,723 \$12,600,723	12,600,723 12,600,723 \$12,600,723 \$12,600,723		\$12,600,723	

To select a different Agency for the report, click the member name in the Agency POV:

		D	Budge evelopi
	NF - AOB Analysis Report		
	File Format PDF V		
\$	Years Agency FY22 BUA_474 Select Output: PDF Preview		
≯∓ ₽	Image: Select Output. PDP Preview Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. PDP Preview Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Select Output. Image: Se	1	/ 1
	AOB Analysis Worksheet Year : FY22 Agency : 474-Revenue, Department of		
		FY 2022	FY 2
	<u>Tital Program</u>	CutOff Amendment	Bill Ch
	State General Funds Total Tobaco Settlement Funds Total State Funds		
	Agency member nam	e in POV	

Agency UA_474				
Search Agency				
Agency		Total_Agency	BU_472	⊳
Total_Agency	•	State of Georgia	▶ BU_474	•
Total_Non-Budgetary_Agency	►		BU_475	►
Branch	►		BU_476	►
Policy_Area	►		BU_477	►
Division	►		BU_478	►
No_Agency			BU_480	
			BU_482	►
			BU_484	►
			BU_488	►

The Select a Member window will be displayed:

Navigate to the new Agency member and select OK:



The data for the selected Agency will be displayed:

		De	evelopment	Manage	ment		6 6 6	
NF - AOB Analysis Report								
File Format PDF V								
Years Agency								
FY22 BU_142								
Select Output: PDF Preview 🗸								
	AOB Analysis Worksheet Year : FY22 Agency : Georgia General Obligation	Debt Sinking Fund						Date: 10 Time:0
		FY 2022	FY 2022	FY 2022	FY 2022	Variance	FY 2022	Variance
	Total Program	CutOff Amendment	Bill Change	Annual Operating Budget	Budget Dev - As Signed	As Signed - AOB	AOB Total Object Class	Fund Balanc Object Clas
	State General Funds Total			1,068,010,159	1,068,010,159			
	Motor Fuel Funds Total State Funds			125,814,917 1,193,825,076	125,814,917 1,193,825,076			
	Federal and Other Funds All. Fund	16,846,588 \$16,846,588		17,974,559 \$1,211,799,635	17,974,559 \$1,211,799,635		\$1,211,799,635	

Note: The Point of View is different than a Prompt. The Point of View is displayed at the top of a form or report and is used to select the members of the database that the data on the form or report represents. A Prompt selection box is displayed when a Business Rule or Report needs the members defined prior to running.

Export Report to Excel

Reports can be exported to Excel using the Spreadsheet Export function. This function is available under the Select Output dropdown box:

			Budget velopment	Budg Manage			the second second	
NF - AOB Analysis Report								
File Format PDF V								
Years Agency FY22 BUA_474								
Select Output: PDF Preview HTML Preview FDF Preview Export to Excel		1 /	1 -	· 100% 	- 🗈 🍕	Ð		
Show Annotations	AOB Analysis Worksheet Year : FY22 Agency : 474-Revenue, Department of							Date: 10-08-20 Time:05:29 P
		EX 2022	EX 2022	EV 2022	EV 2022	Variance	EV 2022	Variance
		FY 2022 CutOff Amendment	FY 2022 Bill Change	FY 2022 Annual Operating Budget	FY 2022 Budget Dev - As Signed	Variance As Signed - AOB	FY 2022 AOB Total Object Class	Variance Fund Balance - Object Class
	<u>Total rogram</u> State Ghuna Funda Total	CutOff		Annual Operating	Budget Dev - As Signed		AOB Total Object	Fund Balance -
	State General Funds Total Tobacco Sectement Funds Total	CutOff		Annual Operating Budget 196,962,996 433,783	Budget Dev - As Signed 196,962,996 433,783		AOB Total Object	Fund Balance -
	State Galeral Funds Total Tobacco Schement Funds Total State Funds	CutOff Amendment		Annual Operating Budget 196,962,996 433,783 197,396,779	Budget Dev - As Signed 196,962,996 433,763 197,396,779		AOB Total Object	Fund Balance -
	State General Funds Total Tobacco Sectement Funds Total	CutOff Amendment 1,058,059 2,247,671		Annual Operating Budget 196,962,996 433,783	Budget Dev - As Signed 196,962,996 433,783 197,386,779 1,058,059 2,247,671		AOB Total Object	Fund Balance -
	State Orbitol Funds Total Tobacco Stigement Funds Total State Funds Federal Funds Other Funds Federal and Other Funds	CutOff Amendment 1.058.059 2.247.671 3.305.730		Annual Operating Budget 196,962,996 433,783 197,396,779 1,058,059 2,247,871 3,365,739	Budget Dev - As Signed 196.962,996 433,783 197,396,779 2,247,671 3,395,730		AOB Total Object Class	Fund Balance -
	State Council Funds Total Tobacco Softwaret Funds Total Bater Funds Federal Funds Other Funds Federal and Other Fund All Fund	CutOff Amendment 1,058,059 2,247,671		Annual Operating Budget 196,962,996 433,783 197,396,779 1,056,059 2,247,671	Budget Dev - As Signed 196,962,996 433,783 197,386,779 1,058,059 2,247,671		AOB Total Object	Fund Balance -
	State Over Funds Total Tobacco Selevet Funds Total Bate Funds Other Funds Other Funds Al Fund Departmental Administration (DOR)	CutOff Amendment 1.058.059 2.247.671 3.305.730		Annual Operating Budget 196.962.996 433.783 197.396,779 1.058,059 2.247.871 3.395,739 \$200,702,599	Budget Dev - As Signed 196.962.996 433.763 197.396.779 1.056.059 2.247.671 3.396.729 \$200,702,509		AOB Total Object Class	Fund Balance -
	Bate Over Funds Teal Tokocci Shower Funds Tokocci Shower Funds Toker Funds Over Funds Al Fund Departments Administration (DOR) Bate General Funds	CutOff Amendment 1.058.059 2.247.671 3.305.730		Annual Operating Budget 196,962,996 433,783 197,296,779 1,058,059 2,247,871 3,395,739 \$200,702,599	Budget Dev - As Signed 196,962,906 433,783 197,396,779 1,058,059 2,247,671 3,396,729 5200,702,509		AOB Total Object Class	Fund Balance -
	State Over Funds Total Tobacco Selevet Funds Total Bate Funds Other Funds Other Funds Al Fund Departmental Administration (DOR)	CutOff Amendment 1.058.059 2.247.671 3.305.730		Annual Operating Budget 196.962.996 433.783 197.396,779 1.058,059 2.247.871 3.395,739 \$200,702,599	Budget Dev - As Signed 196.962.996 433.763 197.396.779 1.056.059 2.247.671 3.396.729 \$200,702,509		AOB Total Object Class	Fund Balance -

Click on Export to Excel and the report will be downloaded to the Downloads directory in Excel format.

Budget Development

Program Changes

The Program Change navigation flow is available in the Budget Development card under the Agency Entry cluster.

Click on the Program Change Request tab:

		Budget Developme	Budg ent Manager	
BD - PRP - CHR - S	Select CutOff and Review 🕚			
Period Agency Input 414-Education,	Department of			
Prop	gram Change Request Icon			
Prog	gram Change Request Icon		Annual Operati Open fo Budget	Amendment1 or 50-60% off ou
Prog No_Program	gram Change Request Icon	Cutoff-Amendment Information	Operati Open fo	
		Cutoff-Amendment Information	Operati Open fo	
		Cutoff-Amendment Information . State Funds	Operati Open fo	
No_Program	No_SubProgram		Operati Open fo Budget	
No_Program	No_SubProgram	State Funds	Operati Budget 10212899126	
No_Program	No_SubProgram	State Funds Federal Funds	Operati Open fo Budget 10212899126 2096148714	
No_Program	No_SubProgram	State Funds Federal Funds Other Funds Group	Operati Open fo Budget 10212899126 2096148714 28211020	or 50-60% off ou
No_Program	No_SubProgram	State Funds Federal Funds Other Funds Group	Operati Open fo Budget 10212899126 2096148714 28211020	or 50-60% off ou

The Program Change Request navigation flow is displayed:

BD - PRP - CHR - S	Select CutOff and Review 🕚								Action	s 🕶	Refres
Period Agency Input 414-Education,	Department of									¢	++
						FY 2022					F
			Budget_Amendment AOB_Amendment Final								Budg
										AOB_	
			Annual Operati Open fo Budget		Amendment2 nwear	Amendment3	Amendment4	Total_Amendmer	New Total		Ame
No_Program	No_SubProgram	Cutoff-Amendment Information									Am
Total_Program	Total_SubProgram	State Funds	10212899126		C			0	1021289912	26	
		Federal Funds	2096148714			3000000	1840904157	1843904157	394005287	71	
		Other Funds Group	28211020			2000000		2000000	3021102	20	
		Federal Recovery Funds	2333773	-2333773				-2333773		0	
Agricultural Education	1560101-Extended Day/Year	State Funds	4530990						453099	90	
		Other Funds Group	2060587						206053		

Select Cutoff Amendment

The Select Cutoff Amendment function is available in the Budget Development card under the Agency Entry cluster:


2	Planning and E	Budgeting Cloud: SOGPLAN									edoyle	@mythics.co
				\$								
				udget elopment	Budget Management							
BD - PR	P - CHR - Sele	ct CutOff and Review 🕚		_						Z 🗟	Actio	ns ▼ <u>R</u> efi
Period Input	Agency 414-Education, Depart	tment of									/	٥ (
							FY 2022					FY 2022
						B	udget_Amendment					Budget_Am
						AC	B_Amendment Fina	el .				AOB_Amen Final
				Annual Operating Budget	Amendment1	Amendment2	Amendment3	Amendment4	⊟ Total_Amendmer	New Total		CutOff Amendme
No_Program		No_SubProgram	Cutoff-Amendment Information									Amendmer
					<u> </u>							
Total_Program	m '	Total_SubProgram	State Funds	10212899126		0			0	10212899126		1021289
			Federal Funds	2096148714			3000000	1840904157	1843904157	3940052871		209914
			Other Funds Group	28211020			2000000		2000000	30211020		3021
			E 1 1 D E 1	2222772					2222772			

Click the Budget Development card. The Budget Development navigation flow is displayed:

Select the Program Change Requests tab on the left side of the navigation flow. Click the Select Cut Off Amendment tab at the bottom of the screen:



To select the Cut Off Amendment you must right click in the 4th row of the form:



Right clicking on the 4th row of the header will display the available menu items:

C.	Select CutOff Amendment	
	Edit	•
	Adjust	•
*#	Supporting Detail	
	Change History	
<u>(</u>	Lock/Unlock Cells	
	Filter	•
	Sort	•
(Show member in outline	

Click the Select Cutoff amendment menu item. The LI_BD_CHR_Select_Cut_OffAmendment selection window is displayed:

LI_BD_CHR_SelectCutOffAmendment		₽ ₿@	Launch C	ancel
* Select Cut-Off Amendment: AMD_4				
	\mathbf{i}			
	lember select button			
	lember select button			
				ll.

Using the member select button, select the Cut Off amendment and select OK:



The Select Cut-Off Amendment is updated with the selected amendment. Click Launch:



The form will be updated with the selected Cut Off Amendment:

BD - PRP -	Form updated with	the selected							Action	ns 🔻	<u>R</u> efresh
	Cut Off Amendme								/	¢	++
		iit iii				FY 2022					FY
					B	udget_Amendment					Budget
					AC	B_Amendment Fina	I				AOB_A
			Annual Operating Budget	Amendment1	Amendment2	Amendment3	Amendment4	⊟ Total_Amendmer	New Total		Cu Amen
No_Program	No_SubProgram	Cutoff-Amendment Information									Am 🔶
											(m -
Total_Program	Total_SubProgram	State Funds	10212899126		0			0	102128991	26	
		Federal Funds	2096148714			3000000	1840904157	1843904157	39400528	71	
		Other Funds Group	28211020			2000000		2000000	302110	20	
		Federal Recovery Funds	2333773	-2333773				-2333773		0	
Agricultural Education	1560101-Extended Day/Year	State Funds	4530990						45309	90	
		Other Funds Group	2060597						20605	97	

Select Cut Off Amendment Enter Program Change Requests Review Status - By Stage Review Budget

Add/Edit Program Changes

Click on the Program Change Request tab:

≡	Planning ar	nd Budgeting Cloud: SOGPLAN								ф 88	edoyle	e@mythi	cs.com 👻
				€									
				udget elopment	Budget Management								
⇒	SD - PRP - CHR - Se	lect CutOff and Review 0		10 V/ 104			Note land la			V 🔍	Actio	ns 🔻	Refresh
	Period Agency Input 414-Education, De	partment of									/	¢	++
<u>I</u> I						Program	n Chan	Te Real	uest Ico	n		FY 2	2022
						riograf		se neq				Budget	Amen
						AC	DB_Amendment Fina	ł				AOB_A Fi	mendir nal
				Annual Operating Budget	Amendment1	Amendment2	Amendment3	Amendment4	⊟ Total_Amendmer	New Total		Cu Amen	tOff dment
	No_Program	No_SubProgram	Cutoff-Amendment Information									Amen	iment :
	Total_Program	Total_SubProgram	State Funds Federal Funds	10212899126		(1010001157	0	1021289912 394005287	_	_	212899
			Other Funds Group	2096148714 28211020			3000000	1840904157	1843904157 2000000	394005287 3021102			30211
			Other Funds Group	28211020			200000		2000000	3021102	0		302110
	Select Cut Off Amendment En	ter Program Change Requests Review Statu	s - By Stage Review Budget										

The Program Change Request navigation flow is displayed:



Select the Enter Program Change Requests tab.

Set the Point of View

Add Change Request

To add a change request to a program, right click on the Program on the Program Changes List form:

Version	Agency		Years				Scenario			
Agency Working	414-Education, De	epartme 🗸 🗸	FY 2023		~	·	Budget		\sim	
Agency Work	cing Status & Wo	orkflow								Ch
Status	Submitted Date	5	Submitted Com	nmen	ts		Un-Submitt Date	ed	Un-Su	Lie
Program Cha	nges List							\$ ⊫	G 🔹 🗍	Req
							No_Fund		No_	Rea
							Request Sequence		Request Ca	Ch Lie
Agricultural Educa	ition			Bas	e Budget					
				Rec	quest1		1	This is a Ca	aption	
Business and Fina	nce Administration			Bas	e Budget					[
Central Office				Bas	e Budget					·]
					quest1		2	This is a an	other Request	· [
Charter Schools				Bas	e Budget					· [
Chief Turnaround	Officer			Bas	e Budget					· [
Communities in S	chools			Bas	e Budget					Ľ.
Curriculum Develo	opment			Re Bas	-			-	Request. T	ō
Federal Programs				Bas	add Cha	ang	ge Request	t for Agr	icultural	

The Menu Item list is displayed:

Version	Agency			Years			Scenario		
Agency Working		ation, Departme	\sim	FY 2023		\sim	Budget	`	/
Agency Wo	orking Statu	s & Workflo	w						
Status	<table-cell> Add Cha</table-cell>	nge Request	S	Submitted Co	mments		Un-Submit Date	ted	Un-S
Program C	Edit		•						
	Adjust		►	+		1	No_Fund		N
	놜 Supporti	ng Detail							
	🛐 Change	History					Request equence	Menu Item	List
	👸 Lock/Un	ock Cells					equence		
Agricultural Ed	Filter		•		Base Budget			- -	
Business and Fi	Sort		•		Request1			This is a Captio	on
Central Office					Base Budget Base Budget				
central office		ember in outline			Request1		;	2 This is a anoth	er Reque
Charter Schools	Apply Co	ontext			Base Budget				
Chief Turnarour	nd Officer				Base Budget				
Communities in	Schools				Base Budget				
					Request1		3	3 Test Remove N	1e
Curriculum Dev	elopment				Base Budget				
Federal Program	ns				Base Budget				

Select Cut Off Amendment Enter Program Change Requests Review Status - By Stage Review Budget

Click on Add Change Request. The Information window will be displayed confirming that the request was added:



Click OK. The Dashboard will be updated with the next available Request:

							T 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	Budget Developme	nt	Budget Managemen
\leftrightarrow	Version	Agency		Years			Scenario			
	Agency Working	414-Education,	Departme 🗸	FY 2023	~		Budget	~		
	Agency Work	ing Status & \	Norkflow							Change
€ €	Status	Submitted Date	S	ubmitted C	omments		Un-Submitte Date	ed	Un-Su	Lieutenant
<u>ष</u> २	Program Cha	nges List								Request Caj
							No_Fund		No_	Request Ch
						:	Request Sequence	Я	Request Ca	Change Lieutenant
	Agricultural Educat	tion			Base Budget					
					Request1		1	This is a Caption	1	
					Request2					[STATE F
	Business and Finar	nce Administration			Base Budget					[FEDERA
	Central Office				Base Budget		The Deck	hoord is w	adataa	- OTHER I
					Request1			nboard is up	puated	FED REC
	Charter Schools				Base Budget		with the	Request		- STATE P
	Chief Turnaround	Officer			Base Budget					
	Communities in Sc	hools			Base Budget					
					Request1		3	Test Remove Me	e	
	Curriculum Develo	pment			Base Budget					

Right click on Request2 on the Program Changes List form and Apply Context.

Program Change Apply Context

The Program Change List is the Master form. This form sets the context for the other forms on the dashboard. To update the data for the newly added Request2 you must set the context on the other forms on the dashboard to display the data for Request2. To set the Context, right click on the Request2 member on the Program Change List form.

		un ann			Budge Developr		Budget Management	
Version	Agency		Years	Scenario		_		
Agency Working	414-Education,	Departmei 🗸	FY 2023	✓ Budget		\sim		
Agency Work	ting Status &	Norkflow					Change Request	Header
Status	Submitted	S	ubmitted Comments	Un-Submit	ted	Un-Su	Lieutenant Governor's	Off 🗸
	Date			Date				Allotment5
Program Cha	nges List						Request Caption Input	•
	5			No Fund		No	Request Change Type	
				Request Sequence		Request Ca	Change Request I Lieutenant Governor's	
Agricultural Educa	tion		Base Budget]			
			Request1	1	This is a Cap	tion		
			Request2				[STATE FUNDS]	
Business and Finar	nce Administration		Base Budget				[FEDERAL FUNDS	1
Central Office			Base Budget				[OTHER FUNDS]	
			Request1	2	This is a anot	ther Request	[FED RECOVERY FUN	DS 1
Charter Schools			Base Budget				[STATE PY FUNDS	
Chief Turnaround	Officer		Base Budget					, I.
Communities in So	hools		Base Budget				\sim	
			Request1	3	Test Remove	Me		
Curriculum Develo	pment		Base Budget				Right click Re	quest2
Fodoral Drograms			Pass Budget					

The Menu Item list is displayed:

+	M 1998						
77	Agency		Years				
	142-Ge	🔂 A	Add Change Request		~		
鄑	Progr	🛄 A	Add/Edit Statewide Change				
	Stat	E	dit	•	Submitted Comm		
<u>I</u>	•	A	Adjust	•			
	Progr	≛ s	Supporting Detail				
		50 0	Change History				
		🛱 L	.ock/Unlock Cells				
		F	ilter	•			
	GO Bon	S	Sort	•			
		🥡 S	how member in outline				Apply Context
		4	Apply Context				
			Request3				
	GO Bond	ls New	Base Budget				

Click Apply Context. The forms on the dashboard are set to the program Agricultural Education and Request2:

					_	_				
Version	Agency	Years		Scenario						3
Agency Working	414-Education, Departme	FY 2	.023 ~	Budget	~					
Agency Wor	king Status & Workflov	v				Change Request Header		Program Su		
Status	Submitted Date	Submitte	ed Comments	Un-Submitted	Un-Su	Agricultural Education \lor		Agricultural Ed	lucation ~	
				Date		Reque	est2	1	State Funds	Federa Other
Program Cha	anges List					Request Caption Input		/	_	
				No_Fund	No_	Request Change Type	\backslash	Base Budget	11746666	6
				Request Sequence	Request Ci	Change Request Fund Dis Agricultural Education ~	stribution			
Agricultural Educa	ation		Base Budget			1 /				
Agricultural Educa	ation		Base Budget Request1	1 this is a (Caption	/				
			Request1 Request2	1 his is a (Caption	Total_SubProgram	State	e Funds	All_Fu	undCode
Business and Fina	ation ance Administration		Request1 Request2 Base Budget	1 his is a (Caption	Total_SubProgram		e Funds eral Funds	-	undCode
3usiness and Fina			Request1 Request2 Base Budget Base Budget		/	Total_SubProgram	Fede		All_Fu	
Business and Fina			Request1 Request2 Base Budget Base Budget Request1		Caption	Total_SubProgram	Fede Cuhe	eral Funds	All_Fu All_Fu	undCode
Business and Fina Central Office Charter Schools	ance Administration		Request1 Request2 Base Budget Base Budget Request1 Base Budget		/	Total_SubProgram	Tede Cohe	eral Funds er Funds Group	All_Fu All_Fu	undCode undCode
Business and Fina Central Office Charter Schools Chief Turnaround	ance Administration		Request1 Request2 Base Budget Base Budget Request1 Base Budget Base Budget		/		Fede Othe Toti	eral Funds er Funds Group	All_Fu All_Fu All_Fu All_Fu	undCode undCode
Agricultural Educi Business and Fina Central Office Charter Schools Chief Turnaround Communities in S	ance Administration		Request1 Request2 Base Budget Base Budget Request1 Base Budget		/	[STATE FUNDS]	Tede Che Tota State	eral Funds er Funds Group Funds e Oneral Funds	All_Fu All_Fu All_Fu No_Fu	undCode undCode undCode
Business and Fina Central Office Charter Schools Chief Turnaround Communities in S	ance Administration		Request1 Request2 Base Budget Base Budget Base Budget Base Budget Base Budget Base Budget	2 Thips	another Request	[STATE FUNDS] 1560101-Extended Day/Year	Tede Che Tota State	eral Funds er Funds Group L.Funds	All_Fu All_Fu All_Fu No_Fu	undCode undCode undCode
Business and Fina Central Office Charter Schools Chief Turnaround	I Officer Schools	Cont	Request1 Request2 Base Budget Base Budget Base Budget Base Budget Base Budget Base Budget		another Request	[STATE FUNDS] 1560101-Extended Day/Year 1560102-Youth Camps	Tede Che Tota State	eral Funds er Funds Group Funds e Oneral Funds	All_Fu All_Fu All_Fu No_Fu	undCode undCode undCode

The dashboard is now ready to enter data for Requst2 for Agricultural Education.

Update Change Request Header

The Change Request Header form is used to select the Request Change Type and the associated County. You can also add any required comments.

It is easier to enter the data if the form is set to full screen. Hover the cursor over the form. The menu items for the form are displayed. Select Maximize. The form will be displayed in full screen mode:

	Change Request Header	🔅 🗐 🗘 🌼 🗒	Prog
Un-Su	Agricultural Education	1	Agricu
	Request	2	
	Request Caption Input		
	Request Change Type		Base Bu
	Change Request Fund Distr	ribution	
Requ	Agricultural Education \sim		

Change Request Header full screen mode:

Period Input	Version Agency W	Agency orking 414-Educ	ation, Department o	Years F FY 2023	Scenario Budget	Program Agricultural	Education				/	¢	[
		Request2											
Request C	aption Input												
Request C	hange Type												
Counties		•											
Request C	omments												

The Change Request Type is selected using the associated dropdown box:

		-	Entries Search	×	7.1
77	BD - PRP - CH	R - Change	Name		
-0-	Period Version	Agency	No_ChangeType	A	Pro
	Input Agency W	/orking 414-Educ	Workload Adjustment		Ag
र्षे उ		Request2	Other Adjustments		
_	Request Caption Input		% Reduction		
	Request Change Type		70 Neudetion		
	Counties		Redistribution		
	Request Comments		One Time Delete	-	
				ii.	

Period Version Agency Input Agency Working 414-Education, De Adgency Working 414-Education, De Request Caption Input Bacon County Request Change Type Workload Adjustment Counties Baldwin County Request Comments Banks County Banks County Barrow County	BE) - PRI	P - CHI	R - C	hange Head	Entries Search	× –
Input Agency Working 414-Education, De Atkinson County Request 2 Request2 Bacon County Request Caption Input Baker County Baker County Request Change Type Workload Adjustment Baldwin County Counties Banks County Banks County Barrow County Barrow County Barrow County					_	Name	
Request Caption Input Baker County Request Change Type Workload Adjustment Counties Baldwin County Request Comments Banks County Banks County Barrow County				/orking		Atkinson County	tural Ed
Request Change Type Workload Adjustment Counties Baldwin County Request Comments Banks County Barrow County Barrow County					Request2	Bacon County	
Request Change Type Workload Adjustment Counties Baldwin County Request Comments Banks County Barrow County Image: County	Req	uest Capti	on Input			Baker County	
Counties • Request Comments Banks County Barrow County •	Req	uest Chan	ge Type	Workle	oad Adjustment	-	
Barrow County	Cou	inties				Baldwin County	
	Req	uest Comr	ments			Banks County	
						Barrow County	•
							lh.

The Counties is selected using the associated dropdown box:

Comments can be added in the free text box. The free comment box is displayed by clicking on the cell associated with Request Comments:

BD - PR	P - CH	R - C	hange Head	der 0		
Period Input	Version Agency V	Vorking	Agency 414-Education, De	epartment of	Years FY 2023	
			Request2			
Request Cap	tion Input					
Request Cha	nge Type	Workl	oad Adjustment			
Counties		Baker	County			
Request Con	nments		~			
					Click to ente	r comme

Period Input	Version Agency \	Vorking	Agency 414-Education, Dep Request2	partment of	Years FY 2023	Scenario Budget	Program Agricultural
Request C	aption Input		Nequestz				
	hange Type	Workl	oad Adjustment				
Counties	5 51		County				
Request Co	omments			Save	Cancel		

Clicking in the Comment cell will display the Comment edit box:

≁→	BD - PI	RP - CH	R - C	change Head	ler 🕕			
1000	Period Input	Version Agency V	Vorking	Agency 414-Education, De	partment of	Years FY 2023	Scenario Budget	Progra Agricu
ब्रि उ				Request2				
A	Request Ca	ption Input						
	Request Ch	ange Type	Workle	oad Adjustment				
	Counties		Baker	County				
	Request Co	mments	This is	a comment.				

Enter the comment and click Save. The Comments cell is updated:

Notice that the cells have a yellow background. This indicates that the data has been changed but not saved to the database.

Click Save to update the database:

Period Version Input Agency	Agency Working 414-Education, De	Pars Partment of FY 2023	Scenario Budget	Program Agricultural E	ducation						0	
Request Caption Input	Request2								/			
Request Change Type	Workload Adjustment							Г				
Counties	Baker County									-		
Request Comments	This is a comment.											
									_/			

The data is saved to the database and the form is updated to display the entry cells with a white background:

				Na an to Na vita	0. 1	B Deve
BD - P Period Input	Version		Agency 414-Education, Dep	Years FY 2023	Scenario Budget	Program Agricultural Educatio
			Request2			
Request Car	aption Input					
Request Cl	hange Type	Workl	oad Adjustment			
Counties		Baker	County			
Request C	omments	This is	a comment.			

To return to the dashboard select Restore:



Update Change Request Fund Distribution

Use full screen mode to enter data in the Change Request Fund Distribution form using the Maximize menu item:

		0000700 00007111
Change Request Fund Distribu	Ition	間。なっ重ね
Agricultural Education \sim		1
		Base I
		FundCode_Num
Total_SubProgram	State Funds	All_FundCode
	Federal Funds	All_FundCode
	Other Funds Group	All_FundCode
	Total_Funds	Maximize menu item
[STATE FUNDS]		
1560101-Extended Day/Year	State General Funds	No_FundCode
1560102-Youth Camps	State General Funds	No_FundCode

Enter data in the Request2 column:

BD - PRP - CHR - Change Fu	nd Distribution							Z = A	ctions ▼ <u>S</u> a	ve
Version Agency Agency Working 414-Education, Department of	Years Scenario Program FY 2023 Budget Agricultural	Education								
			Base Bi	udget	Base Budget	Request2		Total Changes		
			FundCode_Numb	« Purpose/Descripti	No_Account	No_Account	Other Change Requests	No_Account		
Total_SubProgram	State Funds	All_FundCode	•		11746666		1250000	1299666	6	
	Federal Funds	All_FundCode			482773			48277	3	
	Other Funds Group	All_FundCode			3060587			306058	7	
	Total_Funds	All_FundCode			15290026		1250000	1654002	6	
[STATE FUNDS]		4								
1560101-Extended Day/Year	State General Funds	No_FundCode			4530990		250000	478099	0	
1560102-Youth Camps	State General Funds	No_FundCode			1147724		1000000	214772	4	
1560103-Young Farmers	State General Funds	No_FundCode			3709019	X		370901	9	
1560106-Area Teacher Program	State General Funds	No_FundCode			132 408			133940	8	
1560108-Agriculture Education Administration	State General Funds	No_FundCode			1019525			101952	5	
[FEDERAL FUNDS]										
1560108-Agriculture Education Administration	99.999 - Federal Funds Not Itemized	FundCode_1	1322X	Voc-Ed Lead ship	173770			17377	0	
		FundCode_2	1319x	Perkins Admin	309003			30900	3	
			<							

Enter the data in the data entry column and select Save. To return to the dashboard select Restore.

Add Amount

If you need to enter data for a Fund or Program that is not displayed on the form you can add a row to the form using the Add Amount menu item.

To add new rows to the form, select the Add Amount menu item. Right click on the Sub-Program to display the menu items:

≡	P	anning and Budgeting (Cloud: SOGP	_AN		
						(f)
_						Budget Development
~ `` >	BD - PRP - CH	R - Change Fur	nd Distr	ibution	0	
	Version Agency Agency Working 414-E	y ducation, Department of	Years FY 2023	Scenario Budget	Program Agricultural Education	
E J						
		🛃 Add Amount				FundCod
	Total_SubProgram	Edit	•		AII_	FundCode
		Adjust		ds	All_	FundCode
		놜 Supporting Detail	Is	Group	All_	FundCode
		🛐 Change History	L.	inds	All_	FundCode
		🔒 Lock/Unlock Cells	5		All_	FundCode
	[STATE FUNDS]	Filter				
	1560101-Extended Day		r.	al Funds	No_	FundCode
	1560102-Youth Camps	Sort	•	al Funds	No_	FundCode
	1560103-Young Farmer	🐚 Show member in o	utline r	al Funds	No_	FundCode
	1560106-Area Teacher F	Program	State Gener	al Funds	No_	FundCode
	1560108-Agriculture Ed	ucation Administration	State Gener	al Funds	No_	FundCode
	Select Cut Off Amendm	ent Enter Program Ch	ange Reque	sts Review S	tatus - By Stage Review	v Budget

The LI_BD_CHR_AddAmount selection window is displayed:



Using the member select button select the Sub-Program and Fund to add to the form. Enter the amount in the Enter Amount field and select Launch:



The Add Amount information conformation window will be displayed:



Select OK. The new row will be added to the form. Select Refresh to update the form and display the new row:

		\$	\$					
		Budget						
		Developm	ent Manag	ement			1	~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
BD - PRP - CHR - Change Fu	nd Distribution							् <u>A</u> ction
Version Agency Agency Working 414-Education, Department o	Years Scenario Program F FY 2023 Budget Agricultural Education							
			Base B	udget	Base Budget	Request2		Total Changes
			FundCode_Numb	Purpose/Descripti	No_Account	No_Account	Other Change Requests	No_Account
1560103-Young Farmers	State General Funds	No_FundCode			3709019			3709
1560106-Area Teacher Program	State General Funds	No_FundCode			1339408			1339-
1560108-Agriculture Education Administration	State General Funds	No_FundCode			1019525			1019
[FEDERAL FUNDS]								
1560103-Young Farmers	84.425 - COVID:K-12 Education Stabilization Fund -D	FundCode_1				7500	C	7
1560108-Agriculture Education Administration	9909 - Federal Funds Not Itemized	FundCode_1	1322X	Voc-Ed Leadership	173770			173
	/	FundCode_2	1319x	Perkins Admin	309003			309
[OTHER FUNDS]								

To return to the dashboard select Restore.

Workflow

Workflow is used to submit your changes to the next version. To submit the changes, Right click on the Program Changes Status form:



The Menu Item list is displayed:



Click Workflow/Submit All:

≡		Planning and	Budgeting Cloud:	: Sogpl	AN			
								(
_							D	Budget evelopment
↔	Version Agency Working	Agency 414-Education	, Departme	Years FY 2		Scenario V Budge		~
	Agency Worki Status	ng Status & Submitted		ubmitte	d Comments		Ibmitted	l
(Included in the second	Program Char	Nge: Work	flow	Þ	🛃 Submit All	No_	ç Fund	⊧≣≎¢°
		Adjus	st orting Detail	Þ			luest Jence	
	Agricultural Educati		ge History		Base Bud	Sub	mit All	is is a Captia
		🔂 Lock/ Filter	Unlock Cells	•	Request1 Request2		1	ls is a Captic
	Business and Finan	ce Ar			Base Bud	get		
	Central Office	Sort		•	Base Bud	get		
		i Show	member in outline	e	Request1		2	This is a anothe
	Charter Schools				Base Bud	get		
	Chief Turnaround C	Officer			Base Bud	get		
	Workflow							

The LI_BD_CHR_WF_Preparer_Submit window is displayed. Enter comments and select Launch:



The Submit successful information window will be displayed. Click OK.

		-
	1 Information	×
2	LI_BD_CHR_WF_Preparer_Submit was	s successful.
o et		ок
٦.	Cha	nae Reauest H

The BD – PRP – CHR – Workflow form will be updated:

> /	V U	і ріанні у-цезс-ач	ะ	лилтуренонг	ianining/iaces/or	uucturenome	IT/LISSUUCIUIEFSD:	_aul.cui-state=1 v55x1	h ⁶ 00 ⁻ 0
Арр	s New Tab	Chrome-extension	on:/ 📫 General (GNC Cons	Personal	Rrlington	Chester	 IDOT EPBCS Test 	💠 Login-Binance.com	sq MMA
		Planning and B	udgeting Cloud: SOGPLAN						
						⊕			
						Budget Developme	Budget nt Manageme	ant	
~ \ }						Developme			66
	BD - PRP	- CHR - Worl	tlow						
	Version Agency Working	Agency 414-Education, Depa	Years Scenario rtment of FY 2023 Budget						
to s	Status	Submitted Date	Submitted Commen	ts	Un-Submitted Date	t	Un-Submitted Com	ments	
	Submitted	10/9/21							

Review Status – by Stage

Planning and Budgeting Cloud: SOGPLAN	N								∯ 88
			\$						
		De	Budget evelopment	Budget Management					
BD - GEN - CHR - Approval Status By S	Stage 🚯		_						Z 5
Scenario Years Budget FY 2023									
		Agency Working	I		Agency Request			OPB Working	
	Status	Submitted Date	Un-Submitted Date	Status	Submitted Date	Un-Submitted Date	Status	Submitted Date	Un-Submitted Date
142-Georgia General Obligation Debt Sinking Fund	Submitted	9/10/21		InProgress	9/10/21				
402-Agriculture, Department of	Submitted	9/7/21	9/2/21	Submitted	9/7/21		InProgress	9/7/21	
926-Georgia Agricultural Exposition Authority	Submitted	9/7/21	9/7/21	Submitted	9/7/21		InProgress	9/7/21	
480-State Soil and Water Conservation Commission	Submitted	9/7/21	9/7/21	Submitted	9/20/21		InProgress	9/20/21	
914-Georgia Development Authority	Submitted	9/14/21	9/14/21	InProgress	9/14/21				
403-Administrative Services, Department of	Submitted	9/1/21		InProgress	9/1/21				
202-Administrative Hearings, Office of State	Submitted	9/2/21		InProgress	9/2/21				
992-Georgia Aviation Authority	Submitted	9/1/21		InProgress	9/1/21				
980-Georgia Technology Authority	Submitted	9/1/21		InProgress	9/1/21				

The Review Status – by Stage form displays the approval status for each Agency by version:

Review Budget

The Review Budget dashboard allows you to review the budget status for each Program by Agency. The Program Changes List is the Master form and controls the data that is displayed on the other forms using Apply Context:

A	Years	Scenario		Version						
Agency 414-Education, Departmer V		Budget	~	Agency Request	~				ô	
414-Education, Departmer	FT 2025	Budget	~	Agency Request						
Program Changes List					Change Request Header		Program Summa	ry		
			No_Fund		Central Office V		Central Office	\sim		
					Base Budg	et	Sta		deral and	То
			Request	Requ	Request Caption Input			Ot	ner Funds	
			Sequence		Request Change Type	Program : Central	Base Budget	4191667	249604	44
Agricultural Education		Base Budget	-			Office				
Business and Finance Administratio	on	Base Budget			Central Office					
Central Office		Base Budget								Base
Charter Schools		Base Budget							FundC	ode_Nu
Chief Turnaround Officer		Base Budget							runuc	oue_ivu
Communities in Schools		Base Budget			Total SubProgram	State Funds		All FundCode		
Communities in Schools Curriculum Development		Base Budget Base Budget			Total_SubProgram	State Funds		All_FundCode	•	
		-			Total_SubProgram	Federal Funds		All_FundCode	•	
Curriculum Development	nd Therapeutic Support (GNETS)	Base Budget			Total_SubProgram	Federal Funds Other Funds Group		All_FundCode All_FundCode	-	
Curriculum Development Federal Programs	nd Therapeutic Support (GNETS)	Base Budget Base Budget				Federal Funds		All_FundCode		
Curriculum Development Federal Programs Georgia Network for Educational an Georgia Virtual School	nd Therapeutic Support (GNETS) pricultural Education, and Technology	Base Budget Base Budget Base Budget			[STATE FUNDS]	Federal Funds Other Funds Group Total_Funds		All_FundCode All_FundCode All_FundCode		
Curriculum Development Federal Programs Georgia Network for Educational ar Georgia Virtual School		Base Budget Base Budget Base Budget Base Budget			[STATE FUNDS] 1560401-Central Operations Admin	Federal Funds Other Funds Group Total_Funds State General Funds		All_FundCode All_FundCode All_FundCode No_FundCode	-	
Curriculum Development Federal Programs Georgia Network for Educational ar Georgia Virtual School Grants for Career, Technical and Ag	ricultural Education, and Technology	Base Budget Base Budget Base Budget Base Budget Base Budget			[STATE FUNDS] 1560401-Central Operations Admin 1560412-Special Education Admin	Federal Funds Other Funds Group Total_Funds State General Funds State General Funds		All_FundCode All_FundCode All_FundCode No_FundCode No_FundCode	-	
Curriculum Development Federal Programs Georgia Network for Educational an Georgia Virtual School Grants for Career, Technical and Ag Information Technology Services	ricultural Education, and Technology	Base Budget Base Budget Base Budget Base Budget Base Budget Base Budget		Sparsity Grants	[STATE FUNDS] 1560401-Central Operations Admin	Federal Funds Other Funds Group Total_Funds State General Funds		All_FundCode All_FundCode All_FundCode No_FundCode		-

KPI Entry

Log into the system – Refer to the Login to Oracle Planning and Budgeting Cloud Service (EPBCS) above.

Click on the Agency Entry Cluster:

= 🖻	Planning and Budgeting Cloud: SOGPLAN	i .			C	〕	thics.com 🔻
	e Ed		Agency Entry		ОРВ	Administrative	
To PB sel	eport an Issue report an issue you may be experiencing with CS, please right click the link below, and then lect "Open link in new tab" or "Open link in new ndow".					ଞ	
_	Activity Recent Favorites	Tasks	Dashboards	Infolets	Data	Reports	
	1 Announcements	+ × Rules	Approvals	Application	Tools	Academy	
Agency En	try Cluster	Budget D	I Entry Cluster Developmen Aanagemen	t and			



Click on Budget Development. The Budget Development navigation flows are displayed:

Click on the Program KPIs icon. The Program KPI navigation flow is displayed:



Set the POV to the Agency - Set the Point of View

Add New KPI

To Add a new KPI, right click on the form. The Menu items window will be displayed:

Ç.	Add KPI Row
	Edit
	Adjust
ABC	Comments
1	Supporting Detail
0	Change History
Ø	Attachments
ê	Lock/Unlock Cells

Select Add KPI row. The LI_BD_KPI_AddRow window is displayed:



Using the drop down box select the Measure Category and the Measure Type. Select Launch. The new KPI row will be added. After setting the POV you can enter data into the form. After entering the data click Save. The data will be saved to the database.

Budget Budget Development Management		10-20 / 2000 / 2000 /	7	
				÷\$}
ubmitted Un-Submitted Comments Date				
Description	FY 2019 Actual	FY 2020 Actual	FY 2021 Actual	
ades 6-12 student enrollment in Extended Day/Year ograms	43,559	73,674		Save
mber of schools providing Extended Day/Year ograms	329	344	-	
rcentage of agriculture teachers meeting all quired Extended Day/Year program standards	98%	98%		
erage number of monthly Extended Day contact urs reported	41	42		
erage number of Extended Year contact hours sorted	355	357		
rcentage of performance standards met on the Area acher program work evaluation	100%	100%		

KPI Workflow

Workflow is used to submit your changes to the next version. To submit the changes, Right click on the KPI Workflow Status form:



Click Workflow/Submit All Changes:






Enter Comments and click Launch.

Click Ok – the changes were submitted.

BD – Capital Requests

Log into the system – Refer to the Login to Oracle Planning and Budgeting Cloud Service (PBCS) above.

Click on the Agency Entry Cluster, the Agency Entry cards are displayed:



Click on Budget Development. The Budget Development navigation flows are displayed:

					\$							
					Budge							
				AN INC. NO. 1844 (Sciences	Developm	nent Manage	ment			0.0		
BD - PRP -	CHR - Select CutOff and I	Review								ैं Actions	ı• ا	B
Period Ag Input 14	ency 2-Georgia General Obligation Debt Sinking	Fund								/	¢	
			FY 20	22 .	FY 2022 .	FY 2022	FY 2023					
			Budget_Am	endment .	Budget_Amendme .	AFY Budget	Budget					
			AO8_Amende	ment Final .	AOB_Amendment . Final	Agency Working	Agency Working					
			Annual Operating Budget	New Total .	CutOff . Amendment	Base Budget	Base Budget					
No_Program		Cutoff-Amendment Information			Amendment 3	Amendment 3						
Total_Program	Total_SubProgram	, State Funds	1193825076	1193825076	1193825076	1193825076						
		Federal Funds	0	0	0	0						
		Federal Recovery Funds	17974559	17974559	17974559	17974559						
GO Bonds Issued		State Funds	944543197	944543197	944543197	944543197						
00 00103 133000		Federal Funds	0		0	0						
		Federal Recovery Funds	17974559	17974559	17974559	17974559						
	4810402 - Road and Bridge Projects Issue	State Funds	146588423	146588423	146588423	146588423						
GO Bonds New	4810501-GO Bonds New	State Funds	102693456	102693456	102693456	102693456						

Select Cut Off Amendment Enter Program Change Requests Review Status - By Stage Review Approved Budget

Click on the Capital Requests icon. The Capital Requests navigation flow is displayed:



Set Context

Set the Context – (right click on Apply Context) See <u>Apply Context</u>

The Context will be set but there will be no conformation displayed.

Retain PY Projects

Select the Retain PY Projects dashboard:



		Planning	and Bud	dgeting Cloud: SOGPLAN				
							€	\$ \$ H
							udget elopmen	Budget it Management
Perio Input			Agency 414-Ec	ducation, Departme 🗸	Agency : 414-Education, Department of			
Pri	or Year Pr	ojects						\$¢ li (> \$° ∭
		Project Nur	mber	Projec	t Title	Project Costs	Agency Priority	Institution Nam
Proje	ect 001	41420220	0003402	Capital Outlay Project -LO	W WEALTH	9000000	1	NA
Proje	ect 002	41420220	0003802	Capital Outlay Project- RE	GULAR	106235000		NA
Proje	ect 003	41420220	0003002	Capital Outlay Project -LO	M/ W/EALTH	9000000	2	NA
Proje	ect 004	41420220	R	ight click on the P	Project you want	9000000	3	NA
Proje	ect 005	41420220	0004 to	o retain and Apply	/ Context	0	4	NA
Proje	ect 006	41420220	0004202	SCHOOL BUS AITEMATIVE FUE	er Funas	2000000	5	NA
Proje	ect 007	41420220	0004302	School Bus Safety and Sec	urity Funds	0	6	NA
Proje	ect 008	41420220	0004402	Vocational Equipment		10165000	7	NA
Proje	ect 009	41420220	0004502	FFA/FCCLA Center and Ca	mp John Hope	0	8	FFA/FCCLA Center and Hope
Proje	ect 010	41420220	0004602	State Schools		3000000	9	NA
Proje	ect 011	41420220	0004702	Purchase Agricultural Educ	ational Equipment	2260000		NA

Right click on the Project that you want to retain and click Apply Context. The Project details will be displayed on the forms to the right.

The Selected Project Details and Selected Project Funding context is set to the selected Project:

	Selected	Project [Details	
on Name			Project Report Caption	
	Project 002		utlay Program- Regular for local school ion, statewide	
	Selected	Project F	unding	
			Project 002	Project 002
			Activity Title	Project Costs
	Activity 01		Copital Outlay Program-Regular, for local schoo	10623500
	Activity 02		\setminus /	
	Activity 03			
	Activity 04	The conte	ext is set to Project 002	
er and Ca	Activity 05			
	Total Funds N	Veeded		10623500
	Non-State Fu	unds		
	Total State Fu	unds		10623500

port

* C

≡				Planning and Bu	dge	eting Cloud: S
		1000			619	
\leftrightarrow	Perio	Ç.	Retain	Project		
	Input		Edit		۲	Right click on the Project you want
	Pri		Adjust		۲	to Retain and select Retain Project
		*#	Suppo	rting Detail		
₽ 3		6	Chang	e History		
	Proje		Lock/l	Jnlock Cells		apital Outlay F
	Proje		Filter		►	apital Outlay i
	Proje		Sort		►	apital Outlay F
	Proje		Show	member in outline		apital Outlay F
	Proje	_	Apply	Context		urchase Schoc
	Proje		дрыу	Context		hool Bus Alte
	Proje	ct 007	,	41420220004302	So	chool Bus Safe

After reviewing the data, right click on the Project and select Retain Project:

The COBS_BD_RetainPYProject window is displayed. The Source Project and Target Project will be pre-populated based on the Project that was used to open the Retain PY Project window. You can change the Source and Target projects using the member select icon:



After selecting the Source and Target projects, select Launch. The Prior Year Source project will be copied to the Current Year Target project. The information conformation window will be displayed. Click OK.

Capital Project Entry

The Capital Project Entry dashboard is used to enter data for the current year's Capital Projects. Select the Capital Project Entry tab. The Capital Project Entry dashboard is displayed. Set the POV to the current year:

	Planning and	I Budgeting Cloud: SOGPLA	4					Set PO	V to	o current year	∯ 88 edoyle@	mythics.cor
					(ŧ	\$_\$_	/	/			
						dget opment	Budget Management					
Period V	Version Age	ency	Scenario		Years		/					8
Input A	Agency_Working 41	4-Education, Departmei 🗸	Budget	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	FY23		~				5,2	
Agency	Workflow							Selected F	roject	Details		
Project		Project Submission Comr		Project Un-	Project Un-Subm					Project Report Caption		
Approval Status				Submission Date	Comments			Project 002		Outlay Program- Regular for local school ction, statewide		
Current	t Project Listing							Selected F	Project	Funding	令 国	Q 0° 5
	Project Numb	er	Project Title		Project Costs	Agency Priority	Institution N	an		Project 002 Activity Title	Project 002 Project Costs	
		200004 E - D			10000		1	Activity 01		Capital Outlay Program-Regular, for local school	106235000	
Project 001 Project 002		300001 Test Project 002 003802 Capital Outlay Project	+- REGULAR	,	40000		Institution	Activity 02				
Project 002 Project 003		Capital Outlay Proje	C- REGULAR		10023300		N/A	Activity 03				
Project 004								Activity 04				
Project 005								Activity 05				
Project 006								Total Funds N			106235000	
	7							Total State Fu			106235000	

Enter data for the current year Capital projects on the Current Project Listing form. Maximize the Current Project Listing form and enter the data:

2		Plannin	g and Bu	dgeting Cloud: SOGPLAN	I						
								(4		s H	
a we								Bud Develo		Budget Management	
Period	Version		Agency		Scenar	io		Years			
Input	Agency	_Working	414-Ed	ucation, Departmer 🗸	Budg	et	\sim	FY23		\sim	
Agen	cy Wor	kflow									Select
Proj Appro		Project Submissio		Project Submission Comn	nents	Project Un- Submission	P	roject Un-Submis Comments	ssion		
Stat	us	Date				Date				_	Project (
Curre	nt Proi	ect Listin	a							谷玉のも間	Selec
curre	in roj	Project N		F	Project Tit	le		Project Costs	Agency Priority	Institution Nam	Account
Project	001	41	142023000	01 Test Project 002				400000	r		Activity
Project	002	4142	202200038	02 Capital Outlay Project	t- REGUL	AR		106235000	Ma	ximize the forn	n to
Project	003								ent	er full screen m	node
Project	004										Activity
Project	005										Total Fu
Project	006										Non-Sta
	007										

Full screen mode:

2	Planning and Budge	ting Cloud: SOGPLAN							Ô Å	88	edoyle@mj	ythics.com
			(đ								
			Buo Develo	lget opment	Budget Management			-0 - V200	-			
BD - PRP	- COBS - Project	Listing 0						1	<u>A</u> ctions ▼	Save	Refresh	Restor
	Version Agency Agency_Working 414-Educa	Scenario Years ation, Department of Budget FY23									/ <	•
	Project Number	Project Title	Project Costs	Agency Priority	Institution Name	Location of Project (City)	Location of Project (County)	GSFIC Project Number	Projec	t Catego	угу	
Project 001	414202300001	Test Project 002	400000	1	Institution		Appling County		Equipment - E			
Project 002	41420220003802	Capital Outlay Project- REGULAR	106235000		NA	Various	Statewide	NA	New Construct	tion - N		7
Project 003												-
Project 004												
Project 005												
Project 006												
Project 007												
Project 008												



Data can be entered in the white cells. After the data is entered the cells will have a yellow background.

Click Save. The conformation window will be displayed. Click OK:



~	Planning and Budge	ting Cloud: SOGPLAN							ப் ரீ லே edoyle@m
			(Ð					
			Bud Develo	dget opment	Budget Management				
BD - PRI	P - COBS - Project	Listing 0						<u> </u>	Actions v Save Refresh
	Version Agency Agency_Working 414-Educa	ation, Department of Budget FY23							/ 3
	Project Number	Project Title	Project Costs	Agency Priority	Institution Name	Location of Project (City)	Location of Project (County)	GSFIC Project Number	Project Category
Project 001	414202300001	Test Project 002	400000	1	Institution		Appling County		Equipment - E
	41420220003802	Capital Outlay Project- REGULAR	106235000		NA	Various	Statewide	NA	New Construction - N
Project 002									
Project 002 Project 003	414202300003	Test Project 3.		3	Institution		Atkinson County	NA	Improvements and Renovations -
	414202300003	Test Project 3.		3	Institution		Atkinson County	NA	Improvements and Renovations -
Project 003	414202300003	Test Project 3.		3	Institution		Atkinson County	NA	Improvements and Renovations -
Project 003 Project 004	414202300003	Test Project 3.		3	Institution		Atkinson County	NA	Improvements and Renovations -
Project 003 Project 004 Project 005	414202300003	Test Project 3.		3	Institution		Atkinson County	NA	Improvements and Renovations -

Select Restore to return to the Capital Project Entry dashboard:

2	Plannin	g and I	Budgeting Cloud: S	OGPLAN												edoyle
									⊕							
									Budget evelopment	Budget Management						
Period	Version	Agen	cy		Scenario	0		Years								4
Input	Agency_Working	414-	Education, Departm	ei 🗸	Budget	t	\sim	FY23		~						5;
Agenc	y Workflow										Selected	Projec	t Details			
Projec			Project Submissio	on Comm	ents	Project Un-	P	roject Un-S	ubmission				Project Report Caption			
Approv Statu:		on				Submission Date		Comm	ents		Project 002		I Outlay Program- Regular for local school			
-												constr	uction, statewide			
Curren	t Project Listing	1									Selected	Projec	t Funding			
	Ir	stitutio	on Name	Locatio		Location of		C Project	Project	Category			Project 002		Project	002
				Project	(City)	Project (County)	Nu	umber					Activity Title		Project	Costs
											Activity 01		Capital Outlay Program-Regular, for local scho	ol	10	623500
Project 00		1		Various		Appling County Statewide	NA		Equipment - E New Construction		Activity 02					
Project 00				various							Activity 03					
Project 00 Project 00		1				Atkinson County	NA		improvements a	nd Renovations - 👻	Activity 04					
Project 00											Activity 05					
Project 00											Total Funds N				10	623500
Project 00											Non-State Fu					
Froject of											Total State Fu	inds			10	623500

Capital Project Entry – Detail

After entering het Project information in the Current Project Listing form you can enter the project details. You must first Apply Context to the dashboard using the Project that you want ot enter the data for. To enter detail data for Project 003, right click on Project 003 on the Current Project Listing form and Apply Context. The remaining forms context will be set to Project 003:

			4 - 1244 - 1747 - 1747 - 1747 - 1747 - 1747 - 1747 - 1747 - 1747 - 1747 - 1747 - 1747 - 1747 - 1747 - 1747 - 17	D	Budget Budget evelopment Manageme	nt			
Period Versio	n Agency		Scenario	Years					о Г
		tion, Departmer 🗸	Budget	✓ FY23	\sim			1	ŝ
Agency Wo	rkflow					Selected Project D	etails		
Project		ect Submission Comm	ents Project Un-	Project Un-S	Submission	-	Project Report Caption		
Approval Status	Submission Date		Submission	Comm		Project 003			
-	Date		Date						
Current Pro	ject Listing					Selected Project Fu	Inding		
	Institution Nam			GSFIC Project	Project Category		Project 003	Project 003	
		Project	(City) Project (County)	Number			Activity Title	Project Costs	
Project 001	Institution		Appling County		Equipment - E	Activity 01			
Project 002	NA	Various		NA	New Construction - N	Activity 02			
Project 003	Institution	101005	Atkinson County		Improvements and Renovations	Activity 03			
Project 004			,			Activity 04			
Project 005						Activity 05			
Project 006					/ /	Total Funds Needed Non-State Funds			
Project 007						Total State Funds			
			ew/Upload Attachments	Review Status by St	age 🔲 Capital Outlay Report	Iotal State Funds			

Project Details

The BD – PRP – COBS – Project Details form is used to add the Project Report Caption and the Project Justification. The Project Report Caption will be displayed on the report.

			Development	Management	
BD - PR	P - COBS - Project Details 🛛 🕚				
Version Agency Work	Agency Scenario Year 414-Education, Department of Budget FY2:				
	Project Report Caption		Project Justifica	ation	
Project 003	The Project Report Caption will be displayed on the report.	Justification			

After entering the data click Save and the database will be updated:

BD - PR	P - COBS - Project De	etails (Budget Budget Development Management
Version	Agency ing 414-Education, Department of	Scenario	Years FY23	
	Project Report Cap	tion		Project Justification
Project 003	The Project Report Caption will be report.	e displayed or	n the	Justification

Click Restore to return to the dashboard.

Project Activities

Use the Selected Project Funding form to enter the Activities data. The Activity Title and Activity Cost are entered on the form:

Period Input	Version Agency_Work	Agency ing 414-Education, Departm	Scenario nent of Budget	Years FY23	
		Project 003		Project 003	
		Activity Title		Project Costs	
Activity 01				ł	
Activity 02		1			
Activity 03	3				
Activity 04	+ +				
Activity 05					
Total Fund	ls Needed				
Non-State					\backslash
Total State	e Funds				
		\			
		\mathbf{h}	\		
			1		\
		Activities are able to enter data.			Project Cost
	As th	e Activities are used Activities will be	Activity T	Fitle	

By default, there are 5 activities available for data entry. As activities as used the system will automatically add activities so that there will be at least 3 activities available for data entry:

BD - PI	RP - COBS -	Project Activities	A			
		i i oject neuvilies				
Period Input	Version Agency_Working	Agency 414-Education, Department of	Scenario Budget	Years FY23		
		Project 003		Project 003		
		Activity Title		Project Costs		
Activity 01	Title 1			100	0	
Activity 02	Title 2			100	0	
Activity 03	Title 4			100	0	
Activity 04						
Activity 05						
Activity 06	K					
Total Funds	Needed			300	0	
Non-State	Funds					
Total State	Funds			300	0	

Activities are used to enter the data for All Funds (State + Non-State). After entering the Activity data for All Funds, click Save. The Total Funds Needed row will be updated.

Enter the Non-State Funds as a negative number and click Save. The Total State Funds will be updated:

Activity 02 Title 2 100 Activity 03 Title 4 100 Activity 04 Non-State Funds entered as a negative number 100 Activity 05 Non-State Funds entered as a negative number 300 Total Funds Needed 300 -100		Selected	Project	Details	
report. Selected Project Funding ution Nan Project 003 Project 003 Activity 01 Title 1 100 Activity 02 Title 2 100 Activity 03 Title 4 100 Activity 04 Non-State Funds entered as a negative number 00 Activity 05 Non-State Funds 300 Non-State Funds -100 -100				Project Report Caption	
Project 003 Project 003 Activity 01 Title 1 Activity 02 Title 2 Activity 03 Title 4 Activity 04 100 Activity 05 Non-State Funds entered as a negative number Activity 06 300 Total Funds Needed 300 Non-State Funds -100		Project 003			Justification
Activity 01 Title 1 Project Costs Activity 01 Title 1 100 Activity 02 Title 2 100 Activity 03 Title 4 100 Activity 04 Non-State Funds entered as a negative number 100 Activity 05 Non-State Funds entered as a negative number 300 Total Funds Needed 300 -100		Selected	Project	t Funding	
Activity 01Title 1100Activity 02Title 2100Activity 03Title 4100Activity 04Non-State Funds entered as a negative number100Activity 05Non-State Funds entered as a negative number300Total Funds Needed300-100	ution Nam			Project 003	Project 003
Activity 02 Title 2 100 Activity 03 Title 4 100 Activity 04 Non-State Funds entered as a negative number 100 Activity 05 Non-State Funds entered as a negative number 300 Activity 06 300 -100				Activity Title	Project Costs
Activity 03 Title 4 100 Activity 04 Non-State Funds entered as a negative number 100 Activity 05 Non-State Funds entered as a negative number 100 Activity 06 300 100 Total Funds Needed 300 1000 Non-State Funds -100 100		Activity 01		Title 1	1000
Activity 04 Non-State Funds entered as a negative number Activity 05 negative number Activity 06 300 Total Funds Needed -100		Activity 02		Title 2	1000
Activity 05 Non-State Funds entered as a negative number Activity 06 Total Funds Needed Non-State Funds -100		Activity 03		Title 4	1000
Activity 05 Activity 06 Total Funds Needed Non-State Funds		Activity 04	Γ	Non State Funds entered as a	
Activity 06 Total Funds Needed 300 Non-State Funds -100		Activity 05			
Non-State Funds		Activity 06			
		Total Funds N	leeded		3000
Total State Funda 200		Non-State Fu	nds		-1000
		Total State Fu	inds		2000
				otal State Funds = Total Funds eeded + Non-State Funds	

Capital Project Entry Workflow

Workflow is used to submit your changes to the next version. To submit the changes, Right click on the Agency Workflow form. The menu item list is displayed:



Click Workflow/Submit:

Agen	cy V	/or	kflow					
Appro	Project Approval Status		Project Submission Date	Project Submission Comments				Pr Su
		Workflow			▶	🔂 Submit		
Curre		Edit						
Curre		Ad	just		▶		Project Tit	tle
	*=	Su	pporting Detail				i toject in	
	•	Ch	ange History					
Project		Lo	ck/Unlock Cells			est Project 002		A.D.
Project		Filt	er			apital Outlay Proj	ect- REGUL	AK
Project						est Project 3.		
Project		So	rt		▶			
Project	i.	Sh	ow member in outl	ine				
Project	006	-						
Droject	007							

The COBS_BD_WF_Submit window is displayed. Enter the comments and select Launch:

COBS_BD_WF_Submit	l 👘	<u>L</u> aunch	<u>C</u> ancel
Enter Comments:			
n			

The WF_Submit conformation window is displayed, select OK:



The Agency Workflow form is updated:

M 1962 10					Development	Manager
BD - PI	RP - COBS -	Workflow				
Period Input	Version Agency_Working	Agency 414-Education, Department of	Scenario f Budget	Years FY23		
Project Approval Status	Project I Submission Date	Project Submission Com	ments	Project Un- Submission Date	Project Un-Submission Comments	
Submitted	10/9/21					

Review/Upload Attachments

The Review/Upload Attachments form is used to Add or Remove attachments to a project. Right click the cell in the Attachments column that is associated with the Project that you want to add an attachment for:

BD - GEN	- COBS - V	View At	tachments	0			
Agency 414-Education,	S Department of	icenario Budget					
	Project Number		Project Title		Attachments		
	FY23		FY23		FY23		
Project 001	4142023000	01 Test Pro	ject 002				
Project 002	414202200038	02 Capital	Outlay Project- RE	GULAR	$\overline{1}$		
Project 003	4142023000	03 Test Pro	ject 3.				
				with th	click the cell ass ne Project that g the attachmer	you are	

The Menu item list will be displayed. Select Attachments:

	1 17/01	19 MART AT 10 MA	1 00 (41)	Deve	Attachments
		Edit	►		
		Adjust	►		
	ABC	Comments			
	*#	Supporting Detail			
А		Change History			
	Ø	Attachments			
		Lock/Unlock Cells			
R					

The upload Attachments window is displayed. Use the Choose File button to select the file to upload and select Upload. After uploading the attachments select Close.



Review Status by Stage

The Review Status by Stage form displays the status of the Capital Projects by Agency. You can also add attachments to the Agency on this form using the Right click menu item Attachments.

	tus by Sta	50 0									Actions	▼ <u>R</u> ef
riod Scenario Years put Budget FY23											/	¢
			Agency_Working					Agency_Request				
	Project Approval Status	Project Submission Date	Project Submission Comments	Project Un- Submission Date	Project Un- Submission Comments	Project Approval Status	Project Submission Date	Project Submission Comments	Project Un- Submission Date	Project Un- Submission Comments	Projec Approv Status	al
02-Agriculture, Department of	Submitted	9/27/21				Submitted	9/28/21				InProgress	9
4-Education, Department of	Submitted	10/9/21				InProgress	10/9/21					
38-Supreme Court	Submitted	10/1/21				Submitted	10/1/21]		Submittee	1
72-Regents, University System of Georgia Board of	Submitted	9/29/21				InProgress	9/29/21		-			
74-Revenue, Department of	Submitted	9/28/21				InProgress	9/28/21					
77-Community Supervision, Department of	Submitted	9/30/21	Submitted AS			Submitted	10/1/21				Submitted	1

Capital Outlay Report

The Capital Outlay Report will show the Capital data for all of the Agencies that you have access to. Click on the Capital Outlay Report. You will be prompted to select the versions that you want displayed on the report:



The report will be displayed with the selected versions. The default format of the report is PDF. Using the Select Output drop down box you can display the report in HTML and also export the report to Excel:

File Forma	at PDF	~ /	Select Outp	ut						
Years FY23 Select O	Scenario Budget utput: PDF Previe	Version Agency_Working w ~								
≡	NF - Capital Out	ay Tracksheet		1 / 1	— 100% +	🕄	ゆ			
				FY 2023 C	apital Outlay Recom	mendatio	ns			
		Agency	Projects	Project Type	Agency Working Project Costs	lond Term	Working V	gency Agency /orking Request t Service Project Costs	Agency Request Debt Service	OPB Working Project Costs
		Educated Georgia 4.4.4.Guccation, Department of This is my report caption Capital Outlay Program: Regular for The Project Report Caption will be d Subtotal 414-Education, Departmen 472.Regents, University System of Equip the Interdisciplinary STEM Re Athens, Clarke County. Subtotal 472.Regents, University S Safe Georgia Testing applying context to relained Test: apply context to relained	lisplayed on the report. t of Georgia Board of search Building II, University of Georgia, retern of Georgia Board of <u>Subtotal: Educated Georgia</u>	Equipment - E New Construction - N Improvements and Renovations New Construction - N	400,000 106,235,000 \$106,638,000 5,700,000 56,700,000 56,700,000 5113,338,000 900 900	5T Rep	400.000 106.235.000 3.000 5,700.000 ort Icon 10.000 900	- 400.000 - 106.235.000 - 3.000 - \$106.638.000 - 5.700.000 - 1.000.000 - \$6.700.000 - \$6.700.000 - \$113.338.000 - 10.000 - 900		10,00 90 1,000,00
Set Context	Retain PY Projects	Capital Project Entry Review	//Upload Attacements Revie	w Status by Stage	Capital Outlay Rep	ort				
				Agencies h specified p	nave access projects	to the	eir			

Budget Management Annual Operating Budget (AOB)

The AOB budget process is accessed using the Agency Entry Cluster and the Budget Management Card:

= 🖻	Planning and Budgeting Cloud: SOGPLAN							edoyle@mythics.com 🔻
	C Ed	Set Context	Agency Entry	Agency Reviewers	орв	Administrative	Tasks	
	Report an Issue To report an issue you may be experiencing with PGC, please send an email to OPD, Helpdeke Opb, page of any with your sale and indude as much information as coath's and	Dashboards	Development Budget Ma	Da Da Legendor	Reports	+	Approvals	
Agen	cy Entry Cluster	Аррисовон	1003	Addiciny	Budget [Entry Cluste Developmer Managemer	nt and	

Click on the Budget Management card. Click on the AOB tab on the left of the screen and select the Update AOB tab on the bottom of the screen:

≡	Pi	lanning and Budgeting Orad: SO	AOB tab						Ô	ŵ 00	edoyle	@mythics.com
						40	s s I					
_					Budget Developmen		udget paement					
#	Scenario Budget_Amendment	Version AOB_Amendment Agency Reques	Agency t 403-Administrative Servi	io v FY 202	3	~					¢	9
∰ ⊕			ed Comments_Report	Un-Submitt Date Reno		n-Submitted (Update Fund Distribution GO Bonds Issued		Annual	Operating Budget	¢ ⊫	CutOff
÷	Program List		CutOff Amendment	Bill Change	Annual Operating	BDev - As Signed			FundCode			Amendment
				date A0	DB tab	No_Accour	[STATE FUNDS] . [FEDERAL FUNDS] .			Descriptio	an	
	Total_Program	State Fur Other Fu	us .	250000	216076581	326 21306 21632	[OTHER FUNDS] . Update Object Class Distribution GO Bonds Issued	1				
	[By Program] Certificate of Need App	Deal Panel State Fur All_Fund	ids 39506 39506		39506 39506	3		CutOff Amendment	Bill Change	Annual Operating Budget		
		eral Assembly Resolution State Fur Status - In Progress Review Stat		250000 ved AOB 💷 /	2746000 AOB Analysis	274	[OBJECT CLASSES]	•				

The Update AOB form is used to align the Cut Off Amendment with the As Signed version of Budget Development for both Fund Distribution and Object Class Distribution.

BM - PRP - AOB - Program	List 🛈								Actions v	Save	Refresh	Restore
Scenario Version Budget_Amendment AOB_Amendment Ager	Agency Agency 403-Administrat	ive Services, Departi	Years ment of FY23								/ 0	••
		CutOff Amendment	Bill Change	Annual Operating Budget	BDev - As Signed	As Signed - AOB	Annual Operating Budget	Fund Balance - Obj Class				
		No_Account	No_Account	No_Account	No_Account	[VAR]	Total Object Class	[VAR]				
Departmental Administration (DOAS)	Other Funds Group	6620524		6620524	6620524	0		0				
	All_Fund	6620524		6620524	6620524	0	6620524	0				
Fleet Management	Other Funds Group	1369646		1369646	1469646	100000		0				
	All_Fund	1369646		1369646	1469646	100000	1369646	0				
Human Resources Administration	Other Funds Group	10705119		10705119	10705119	0		0				
	All_Fund	10705119		10705119	10705119	0	10705119	0				
Risk Management	State Funds	430000		430000	480000	50000		0				
	Other Funds Group	177499501		177499501	177599501	100000		0				
	All_Fund	177929501		177929501	178079501	150000	177929501	0				

The AOB – Program List form consist of 7 columns:

- 1. Cut Off Amendment This column displays the data associated with the Cut Off Amendment that was selected during the Budget Development process.
- 2. Bill Change This column displayed the adjustments you are making to the Cut Off Amendment so that it will tie to As Signed.
- 3. Annual Operating Budget (AOB) This column is equal to Cut Off Amendment plus Bill Change.
- 4. BDev As Signed This is the data for the As Signed version.
- 5. As Signed AOB This is the variance between the As Signed version and the AOB version. If the cells are yellow it indicates that the data is out of balance.
- 6. AOB/Total Object Class This the data for AOB by Object Class.
- Fund Balance Object Class This is the variance between the AOB by Fund Balance and the AOB by Object Class. If the cells are yellow it indicates that the data is out of balance.

As can be seen on the Program List the Fleet Management Other Funds Group is out of balance. To modify the data you must modify the data on the Update Fund Distribution and Object Class Distribution forms. You must first Apply Context so that the Update Fund Distribution and Object Class Distribution forms are displaying the desired data:

Scenario Budget_Amendme	ent	Version AOB_Amend	ment Agency	Request	Age 403		nistrative Services	∨ F	
Workflow St Status_Report	Su	ibmitted te_Report	Si	ubmitted C	omme	ents_Re	port	Un-Subi Date_R	
Program List		Right click	Other Fur	ds				Cha	
Total_Program					()	Chan	t orting Detail ge History Unlock Cells	Acc	Menu item list – Apply Context
[By Program]		\mathbf{h}	All_Fund		Sort			
	ertificate of Need Appeal Panel			State Fur All_Fund State Fur	¥@		member in outline Context		
ompensation Per General Assembly Resolutions				All_Fund			2496000		
Departmental Administration (DOAS)			Other Fu All_Fund	nds G	roup	6620524 6620524			
Fleet Managemer	Fleet Management			Other Fu All Fund	nds G	roup	1369646 1369646		
Human Resources	Adm	inistration		Other Fu	nds G		10705119		

							¢ 🗖 (+
	Update Fund Distribution						
	Fleet Management 🗸 🗸 🗸						
					ıg Budget	CutOff Amendment	Bill Change
Ann Opera Budy			Context set		FundCode Description	No_Account	No_Account
Total C	[STATE FUNDS]						
Cla	[FEDERAL FUNDS]	. /					
	[OTHER FUNDS]						
	0650401-Office of Fleet Management	02 - Other Funds - No	ot Specifically Identifie	d FundCode_1	lebates from	1369646	
2	I FED RECOVERY FUNDS 1	.					
	Update Object Class Distribut	tion					
	Fleet Management						
			CutOff Amendment	Bill Change	Annual Operating Budget		
	[OBJECT CLASSES]		•				
	0650401-Office of Fleet Management	Total Object Class	1369646		1369646		
	[COUNTS]						
	0650401-Office of Fleet Management	PositionCount	7		7		

The context will be set for the Update Fund Distribution and Object Class Distribution forms:

The Fund distribution is out of balance by 100,000. Therefore, we need to enter an adjustment in the Bill Change/No_Account column on the Update Fund Distribution form:



To balance Fleet Management, enter 100,00 in the Bill Change cell and click Save. Click OK in the Information box:

The data is saved:

T

Scenario Version Budget_Amendment AOB_Amendm	ent Agency Request 403-Administrative Services		ogram Yea eet Management FY					
			Annual Opera	ting Budget	CutOff Amendment	Bill Change	Annual Operating Budget	BDev - As Signed
			FundCode_Numb	FundCode Description	No_Account	No_Account	No_Account	No_Account
Total_SubProgram	Other Funds Group	All_FundCode			1369646	100000	1469646	1469646
	Total_Funds	All_FundCode			1369646	100000	1469646	1469646
[STATE FUNDS]								
[FEDERAL FUNDS]								
[OTHER FUNDS]								
0650401-Office of Fleet Managemen	t 02 - Other Funds - Not Specifically Identified	FundCode_1	60104	Rebates from	1369646	100000	1469646	1469646
[FED RECOVERY FUNDS]								
[STATE PY FUNDS]								

You will notice that the Fleet Management/Other Funds Group is now in balance (the cell is no longer yellow):

Scenario	Version		Agency			Years				
Budget_Amendment	AOB_Amendment Agency	Request	403-Adm	inistrative Services	\sim	FY 2023		\sim		
Workflow Status	;									
	ubmitted S te_Report	ubmitted Co	omments_R	eport		Submitted e_Report	Un-Sub	mitted Comments_	Report	
Program List										
				CutOff Amendment	Bill C	Change	Annual Operating Budget	BDev - As Signed	As Signed - AOB	An Ope Bu
				No_Account	No_4	Account	No_Account	No_Account	[VAR]	Total Cl
otal_Program		State Fund	s	2965506		250000	3215506	3265506	50000	
		Other Fund	ds Group	212861075		100000	212961075	213061075	100000	
		All_Fund		215826581		350000	216176581	216326581	150000	
By Program]										
Certificate of Need App	eal Panel	State Fund	s	39506			39506	39506	0	
		All_Fund		39506			39506	39506	0	
Compensation Per Gene	eral Assembly Resolutions	State Fund	s	2496000		250000	2746000	2746000	0	
		All_Fund		2496000		250000	2746000	2746000	0	
Departmental Administ	ration (DOAS)	Other Fund	ds Group	6620524			6620524	6620524	0	
		All_Fund		6620524			6620524	6620524	0	
Fleet Management		ds Group	1369646		100000	1469646	1469646	0		
		All_Fund		1369646		100000	1469646	1469646	0	
Human Resources Adm	inistration	Other Fund	ds Group	10705119			10705119	10705119	0	
				_			t in balance			

After updating the data, use Workflow to submit the data to the next version.

- Right click on the header row on the Workflow Status form
- Select Workflow/Submit AOB
- Enter comments and select Launch
- The data will be submitted to the next version

Review Status – in Progress

This form will display the In Progress items for each Agency by version.

Review Status – by Stage

This form will display the status for each Agency by version:

Scenario Years														1	¢
Budget_Amendment FY 2023			AOB_Amendmen	t Agency Request		AOB_	Amendment OPB R	leview	AOB_A	mendment OPB Ap	oproval	A	DB_Amendment Fir		~
		Status_Report	Initial Submitted Date_Report	Submitted Date_Report	Un-Submitted Date_Report	Status_Report	Submitted Date_Report	Un-Submitted Date_Report	Status_Report	Submitted Date_Report	Un-Submitted Date_Report	Status_Report	Submitted Date_Report	Un-Submitted Date_Report	
142-Georgia General Obligation Debt Sinking Fund	Annual Operating Budget	Submitted	9/19/21	9/19/21		Submitted	9/19/21		Submitted	9/19/21		Approved	9/19/21		
402-Agriculture, Department of	Annual Operating Budget	Submitted	9/23/21	9/23/21		Submitted	9/23/21		Submitted	9/23/21		Approved	9/23/21		
404-Audits and Accounts, Department of	Annual Operating Budget	Submitted	9/27/21	9/27/21		Submitted	9/27/21		Submitted	9/27/21		Approved	9/27/21		
438-Supreme Court	Annual Operating Budget	Submitted	10/1/21	10/1/21		Submitted	10/1/21		Submitted	10/1/21		Approved	10/1/21		
462-Natural Resources, Department of	Annual Operating Budget	Submitted	9/30/21	9/30/21		Submitted	9/30/21		Submitted	9/30/21		Approved	9/30/21		
472-Regents, University System of Georgia Board of	Annual Operating Budget	Submitted	10/1/21	10/1/21		Submitted	10/1/21		Submitted	10/1/21		Approved	10/1/21		
474-Revenue, Department of	Annual Operating Budget	Submitted	10/4/21	10/4/21		Submitted	10/5/21		Submitted	10/5/21		Approved	10/5/21		
477-Community Supervision. Department of	Annual Operating Budget	Submitted	10/1/21	10/1/21		Submitted	10/1/21		Submitted	10/1/21		Approved	10/1/21		

Review Approved AOB

icenario Budget_Amendment		ency 12-Georgia General	Obligi V FY	2023	~										\$ \$
Workflow Stat	tus		K						Review Fund Distribution						
	Submitted Subm Date_Report	itted Comments_Re	sport	Un-Submitted Date_Report	Un-Subr	mitted Comments	Report		GO Bonds Issued V				Annual Operat	ing Budget	CutOff
Program List							谷町でく	r 60							Amendment
		CutOff Amendment	Bill Change	Aroual Operating Budget	BDev - As Signed	As Signed - AOB	Annual Operating Budget	Fund I - Obj					FundCode_Numb	FundCode Description	No_Account
									Total_SubProgram	State Funds		All_FundCode	•		10911316
		No_Account	No_Account	No_Account	No_Account	[VAR]	Budget_Balance	[V		Federal Funds		All_FundCode			
otal_Program	State Funds	1193825076	50000	1193875076	1193825076	-50000		-		Federal Recovery Fund	s Group	All_FundCode			1797455
	Federal Funds Federal Recovery Funds Group	17974559		17974559	0	0		-		Total_Funds		All_FundCode			110910611
	All_Fund	1211799635	50000	1211849635	121179 635	-50000			[STATE FUNDS]						
By Program]		1211139033	5000	1211045055	121113105	-50000	1211045055		Review Object Class Distribution						
O Bonds Issued	State Funds	1091131620	50000	1091181620	1091131620	-50000			GO Bonds Issued 🗸						
	Federal Funds	0		0	0	0					CutOff	Bill Change	Annual		
	Federal Recovery Funds Group	17974559		17974559	17974559	0					Amendment		Operating Budget		
	All_Fund	1109106179	50000	1109156179	1109106179	-50800	1109156179	>					ooger		
O Bonds New	Sate Funds	102693456		102693456	102693456				[OBJECT CLASSES]					-	
	All_hand	102693456		102693456	102693456	0	102693456	5	4810401-GO Bonds Issued 4810402 - Road and Bridge Projects Issued	Total Object Class Total Object Class	96251775		00 9625677 1465884		
										In Total Object Class	14038842	3	1403664	23	
									[COUNTS]						
								$\mathbf{\mathbf{N}}$							
									\						
		/					Sele	ect	Agency						
									0 /						
	A I	y Cont													

This form will display the detail data for each Program by the selected Agency:

AOB Analysis Report

	The report will	display the	data by Agency	for each Program:
--	-----------------	-------------	----------------	-------------------

Format PDF V	Select Agency							
rears Agency Y23 BUA_142 lect Output: PDF Preview ✓			Select	t Outp	ut dro	pdowi	n selec	tion
NF - AOB Analysis Report		1	/1 -	100% +	- 🖸 <	গ		
	AOB Analysis Worksheet Year: FY23 Agency: 142-Georgia General Obligation	n Debt Sinking Fund	1					Date: 10-05-2 Time: 11:01
		FY 2023	FY 2023	FY 2023	FY 2023	Variance	FY 2023	Variance
	Total Program	CutOff Amendment	Bill Change	Annual Operating Budget	Budget Dev - As Signed	As Signed - AOB	AOB Total Object Class	Fund Balance - Object Class
	State General Funds Total Motor Fuel Funds Total	1,068,010,159	50,000	1,068,060,159 125,814,917	1,068,010,159	50,000		
	State Funds	1,193,825,076	50,000	1,193,875,076	1,193,825,076	(50,000)		
	Federal Recovery Funds	17,974,559		17,974,559	17,974,559	-		
	Federal and Other Funds All_Fund	\$1,211,799,635		17,974,559	17,974,559 \$1,211,799,635		\$1,211,849,635	
	GO Bonds Issued							
	State General Funds	973,876,703	50,000	973,926,703	973,876,703	(50,000)		
	Motor Fuel Funds	117,254,917		117,254,917	117,254,917		L	
	State Funds Federal Recovery Funds Group	1,091,131,620	50,000	1,091,181,620	1,091,131,620	(50,000)		
	Federal Recovery Funds Group Federal and Other Funds	17,974,559		17,974,559	17,974,559			
	All_Fund	\$1,109,106,179	\$50,000	\$1,109,156,179	\$1,109,106,179	(\$50,000)	\$1,109,156,179	
	GO Bonds New						1	
	State General Funds	94,133,456		94,133,456	94,133,456			
	Motor Fuel Funds	8,560,000		8,560,000	8,560,000			
		102,693,456		102,693,456	102,693,456			
	State Funds	102,693,456		\$102,693,456	\$102,693,456		\$102,693,456	

Update AOB Review Status - In Progress Review Status - By Stage Review Approved AOB 🔟 AOB Analysis

Amendment Entry

Log into the system – Refer to the Login to Oracle Planning and Budgeting Cloud Service (PBCS) above.

Click on the Agency Entry Cluster, the Agency Entry cards:



Click	Budget 1	Management	The Budget	t Management	navigation	flows are	displayed
CHCK	Duuget	vianagement.	The Duuge	i Management	navigation	nows are	uispiayeu.

≡	2	Planning and Bu	adgeting Cloud: SOC	PLAN										∩ ∲	88 edayle	@mythics.com 🔻
										s s						
									udget l	ludget						
								Deve	lopment Ma	nagement						
₽	Scenario Budget_Amendmer	Version nt AOB_Amendm	ient Agency Request	Agency 142-Georgia	General Oblig. 🗸	Years FY 2023	~								¢	9
	Workflow Sta	itus								Update Fund Distribution						
	Status_Report	Submitted	Submitted	Comments_Repo		In-Submitted	Un-Submit	ted Comments_Re	port	GO Bonds Issued $$						
\$		Date_Report				Date_Report						Annual O	perating Budget	CutOff Amendment	Bill Change	Annual Operating Budget
ŧ	Program List		CutOff Amendment	Bill Change	Annual Operating	BDev - As Signed	As Signed - AOB	Annual Operating	Fund Balance - Obj Class			FundCode_N	umb FundCode Description	No_Account	No_Account	No_Account
					Budget			Budget		[STATE FUNDS] .		•				
			No_Account	No_Account	No_Account	No_Account	[VAR]	Total Object Class	[VAR]	[FEDERAL FUNDS] . [OTHER FUNDS] .						
	[By Program	1.	•						0	[FED RECOVERY FUNDS]						
										[STATE PY FUNDS]						
										Update Object Class Distribution						
										GO Bonas Issued V	CutOff	Bill Change	Annual			
											Amendment	bii Change	Operating Budget			
										[OBJECT CLASSES]	•					
										[COUNTS]						
	Update AOB Re	view Status - In Prog	gress Review Statu	s - By Stage 🛛 🕅	AOB Analysis											
Planning and Budgeting Cloud: SOGPLAN							Ô	ф 88	edoyle@mythics.c							
--	------------------------------	---	---	-----------	--	-------------------------------	-------------------------	---------------------------	---------------------							
		<u>ه مح</u>														
		Budget Budget														
Scenario Agency Years Budget Amendment 142-Georgia General Oblig. V FY 2023	Years : FY 2023	Development Manaoem	ent						° E							
Workflow Status 08, Amendment Agency Request Please Apply insteat to Amendment	Fund Distribution					Annual Operating Budget	All Other Amendments	AOB + Other Amendments	New Total							
						No_Account			No_Account							
Am	endments Icon	bProgram	State Funds		All_FundCode	1091181620	25000	1091206620	1091206620							
,			Federal Funds Federal Recovery Funds Group		All_FundCode All_FundCode	0		17974559	1797455							
			Total_Funds		All_FundCode	1109156179	25000		110918117							
Amendment List	[STATE FUNDS]															
No_Account Total Object	GO Bonds Issued	4810401-GO Bonds Issued	State General Funds		No_FundCode	944593197	25000		94461819							
Class Please Right Click to Add an Amendment		4810402 - Road and Bridge Projects Issued	State General Funds Motor Fuel Funds		No_FundCode No_FundCode	29333506 117254917		29333506 117254917	2933350 11725491							
	Add or Edit Amo dashboard	endments	Annual perating Budget 96256775	Amendment	AOB + Other Amendments 962592756	New Total 962592756										
			14658842	3	146588423	146588423										
	[COUNTS] .															

Click the Amendments icon. The Amendments navigation flow is displayed:

Right click in the Amendment List form:

≡		Planning and Budgeting Cloud: SC	IGPLAN				
						\$	S S
							udget agement
	Scenario Budget_Amendme Workflow Stz AOB_Amendment Please Apply Con	atus	Years FY 2023	~	Fund Distribution	Total SubProgram	State Funds
							Federal Funds Federal Recove Total_Funds
	Amendment		Total Object Class	-	ick on the ment List form	D401-GO Bonds Issued D402 - Road and Bridge Projects Is	State General Fi sued State General Fi Motor Fuel Fun
	Please Right Click	x to Add an Amendment			Object Class Distrib	pution	Motor Fuel Fun
					[OBJECT CLASSES] GO Bonds Issued	4810401-GO Bonds Issued 4810402 - Road and Bridge Projects Issued	
					[COUNTS]	,	

The Menu List is displayed:

≡	PI	lanning and Budgeting Cloud:	SOGPLAN			
						(Bu Deve
łłļ	Scenario	Agency	Years			
	Budget_Amendment	142-Georgia General Obligi	FY 2023	~		
÷	Workflow Status AOB_Amendment Agen Please Apply Context	ncy Request 🔀 Add Amendme			Fund Distribution	
<u>↓</u>					GO Bonds Issued	Total_SubProgr
				1	Menu Item List	
	Amendment List			\$¢ ∐ C+ o°° ∭	[STATE FUNDS]	
	Amendment List	No_Account	Total Object	₩ III (* ₩ III)	GO Bonds Issued	4810401-GO B
		No_Account	Class			4810402 - Roa
	Please Right Click to A	Add an Amendment				
					Object Class Distribu	tion
					[OBJECT CLASSES]	

Click Add Amendment. The LI_BM_AMD_AddAmendment selection window is displayed:

LI_BM_AMD_AddA	mendment	Launch Cancel
* Select Amendment Type :	EXO - Governor's Executive C $$	

Using the Member drop down selection box, select the Amendment type.



After selecting the Amendment Type, click Launch. The Select a Member window will close. The Add Amendment success information box will be displayed. Click OK:

1 Information	×
LI_BM_AMD_AddAmendment was s	uccessful.
	ок "

≡	F	Planning and B	udgeting Cloud: S	OGPLAN						
							(\$_\$		
					2. 			udget acement		197 DADD7 AT 10
łłļ	Scenario	Agency		Years						
	Budget_Amendment Workflow Status AOB_Amendment Age	5	a General Oblig; 🗸	FY 2023	~	Fund Distribution				
٩	Please Apply Context	to Amendme	nt							
ţ						GO Bonds Issued	Total_SubProgram	State Funds		
								Federal Funds		
								Federal Recovery	Funds Group	
								Total_Funds		
	Amendment List	t				[STATE FUNDS]				
			No_Account	Total Object		GO Bonds Issued	4810401-GO Bonds Issued 4810402 - Road and Bridge Projects I	State General Fu		
			-	Class			4810402 - Koad and Bridge Projects I	Motor Fuel Fund		
	Amendment2 Tota	al_Program						Motor ruer una	,	
	~		_			Object Class Distrib	ution		Annual Operating Budget	All Other Amendmer
						[OBJECT CLASSES]				
						GO Bonds Issued	4810401-GO Bonds Issued	Total Object Class	962567756	2
							4810402 - Road and Bridge Projects Issued		146588423	
						[COUNTS]				
			Amer	ndment /	Audea					

The Amendment will be added to the Amendment List form:

Right click on Total_Programs and set the context - See Apply Context

Update the added Amendment data.

Submit the changes - Workflow

Review Status - in Progress

This form will display the In Progress items for each Agency by version.

Scenario Years Budget_Amendment FY 2023													
		AOB_A	mendment Agency	Request	AOB.	Amendment OPB	Review	AOB_4	Amendment OPB A	oproval	A	.OB_Amendment F	inal
		Status	Submitted Date	Un-Submitted Date	Status	Submitted Date	Un-Submitted Date	Status	Submitted Date	Un-Submitted Date	Status	Submitted Date	Un-Submitte Date
142-Georgia General Obligation Debt Sinking Fund	Amendment2	InProgress	<u> </u>										
402-Agriculture, Department of	Amendment2	InProgress											
404-Audits and Accounts, Department of	Amendment1	InProgress											
462-Natural Resources, Department of	Amendment1	InProgress											
472-Regents, University System of Georgia Board of	Amendment1				InProgress	10/1/21							
474-Revenue, Department of	Amendment1				InProgress	10/5/21							
477-Community Supervision, Department of	Amendment1	InProgress											

Review Status – by Stage

BM - GEN - AMD - Approval Sta	itus by Stag	ge u												
Scenario Years Budget_Amendment FY 2023														
			AOB_Amendment	Agency Request		AOB_4	Amendment OPB R	eview	AOB_A	mendment OPB Ap	proval	AC	DB_Amendment Fir	nal
		Status_Report	Initial Submitted Date_Report	Submitted Date_Report	Un-Submitted Date_Report	Status_Report	Submitted Date_Report	Un-Submitted Date_Report	Status_Report	Submitted Date_Report	Un-Submitted Date_Report	Status_Report	Submitted Date_Report	Un-Submitte Date_Report
142-Georgia General Obligation Debt Sinking Fund	Amendment1	Submitted	9/19/21	9/19/21		Submitted	9/19/21		Submitted	9/19/21		Approved	9/19/21	
	Amendment2	InProgress												
402-Agriculture, Department of	Amendment1	Submitted	9/27/21	9/27/21		Submitted	9/27/21		Submitted	9/27/21		Approved	9/27/21	
	Amendment2	InProgress												
404-Audits and Accounts, Department of	Amendment1	InProgress												
438-Supreme Court	Amendment1	Submitted	10/1/21	10/1/21		Submitted	10/1/21		Submitted	10/1/21		Approved	10/1/21	
462-Natural Resources, Department of	Amendment1	InProgress												
472-Regents, University System of Georgia Board of	Amendment1	Submitted	10/1/21	10/1/21		InProgress	10/1/21							
474-Revenue, Department of	Amendment1	Submitted	10/5/21	10/5/21		InProgress	10/5/21							
477-Community Supervision, Department of	Amendment1	InProgress												

This form will display the status for each Agency by version:

Review Program and Fund Totals

This form will display the Amendment data by Program and Fund:

	SubProgram Total_SubProgram	FundCode All_FundCode	Agency 404-Audits and Acc	counts, Department o	Years f FY23	Account No_Account	
				AOB_Amendment Final		AOB_Amendment Agency Request	Budget AOB_Amendment
				Annual Operating Budget	AOB + Other Amendments	Amendment1	New Total
Audit and Assurance	Services	:	State Funds	29177306	29177306	100000	29277306
			Other Funds Group	70000	70000		70000
			All_Fund	29247306	29247306	100000	29347306
Departmental Admin	istration (DOAA)	:	State Funds	2317636	2317636	200000	2517636
	artmental Administration (DOAA)		All_Fund	2317636	2317636	200000	2517636
Immigration Enforcer	ment Review Board	- INACTIVE	State Funds	0	0		0
			All_Fund	0	0		0
Legislative Services		:	State Funds	243000	243000		243000
			All_Fund	243000	243000		243000
Statewide Equalized /	Adjusted Property T	ax Digest	State Funds	2398931	2398931		2398931
		1	Federal Funds	0	0		0
			All_Fund	2398931	2398931		2398931
Total_Program			State Funds	34136873	34136873	300000	34436873
		1	Federal Funds	0	0		0
		(Other Funds Group	70000	70000		70000
				24206072	24206072	200000	24506072

Development

Review Approved Amendments

Scenario Budget_Amendment	Agency 142-Georgia General Oblig: V	Years FY 2023 V										å
Amendment Lis	t		Fund Distribution									
	No_Account D Bonds Issued 25000 tal_Program 25000	Total Object Class 25000 25000		Select Agence	cy .				Annual Opera		Annual Operating Budget No_Account	All Other Amendments
	-		GO Bonds Issued	Total_SubProgram	State Funds			All_FundCode		o even prom	1091181620	
			00000000	long out rog and	Federal Funds			All_FundCode			0	
					Federal Recovery	Funds Group		All_FundCode			17974559	
					E Total_Funds			All_FundCode			1109156179	
			[STATE FUNDS]									
			GO Bonds Issued	4810401-GO Bonds Issued	State General Fun	ds		No_FundCode	- -		944593197	N.
			Object Class Distrib	ution		Annual Operating Budget	All Other Amendment	AOB - Other Amendments	Amendment1	New Total		
			[OBJECT CLASSES]					1	<u> </u>			
			GO Bonds Issued	4810401-GO Bonds Issued	II Total Object Class	962567756	0	962567756	25000	962592756		
				4810402 - Road and Bridge Projects Issued	I Total Object Class	146588423		146588423		146588423		
			[COUNTS]									

This form will display the approved amendments by the selected Agency:

Amendment Analysis Report

This report displays the Program and Fund data for the selected Agency:

NF - Amendment Analysis Report	Select Agency	Select Output	ut dropdo	own sele	ection
NF - Amendment Analysis Report		1 / 1 - 100%	+ 🗄 🔊		
	Amendment Analysis Wor Year : FY23 Agency : 142-Georgia General C Current Amendment : *Error: im	bligation Debt Sinking Fund			Date: 10-09-2021 Time:11:25 PM
	Total Program - Object Classes	FY23 AOB	All Previous Amendments	Prior Total	Amended Budget
	309-Capital Outlay	1,211,849,635	25,000	1,211,874,635	1,211,874,635
	Total Expenditure	\$1,211,849,635	\$25,000	\$1,211,874,635	\$1,211,874,635
	Total Program - Fund Sources State General Funds Total Motor Fuel Funds Total State Funds Federal Recovery Funds Federal and Other Funds Total Funds	1,068,060,159 125,814,917 1,193,875,076 17,074,559 17,374,559 \$1,211,849,635	25,000 25,000 \$25,000	1.068,085,159 125,814,917 1,193,900,076 17.974,559 17.974,559 \$1,211,874,635	125,814,917 1,193,900,076 17,974,559 17,974,559
	MotorVehicleCount				
	PositionCount				

Amendment Analysis by Object Class

e Format PDF 🗸	Select Agency						
Agency BUA_404 Elect Output: PDF Preview V		Se	elect Oi	utput di	opdow	n select	tion
NF - Amendment Analysis - By Object Class		1 / 2	— 100%	+ 🖸 👌	,		
	Amendment Analysis By Object Class Year : FY23 Agency : 404-Audits and Accounts, Department Current Amendment : Amendment1						Date: 10-09-20 Time:11:40 F
		AOB	All Previous Amendments	Prior Total	Amendment1	Amended Budget	
	Total Program						
	300-Personal Services	30,606,933		30,606,933	300,000	30,906,933	
	301-Regular Operating Expenses	641,090		641,090		641,090	
	304-Equipment	28,000		28,000		28,000	
	305-Computer Charges	892,300		892,300		892,300	
	306-Real Estate Rentals	1,044,000		1,044,000		1,044,000	
	307-Telecommunications	115,000		115,000		115,000	
	312-Contractual Services	879,550 \$34,206,873		879,550 \$34,206,873	\$300.000	879,550 \$34,506,873	
	Total Object Class	334,206,873	1	\$34,206,873	\$300,000	a34,506,873	
	Audit and Assurance Services						
	300-Personal Services	26,355,296		26,355,296	100,000	26,455,296	
	301-Regular Operating Expenses	460,360		460,360		460,360	
						24.600	
	304-Equipment	24,600		24,600		24,600	

This report will display the data for the selected Agency by Object Class:

AFY Recon Report

This report will display the data by Agency by Version for Amendments:

Format PDF		-					
Years Version FY23 AOB_Ame lect Output: PDF Pre	ndment Agency Request BUA view V	1 - C			Select Output	dropdown	selection
≡ AFY Amendm	ent Reconciliation Report			1 / 1	- 100% + 🗄 🖏		
					rt 631 - AFY Reconciliation eneral Obligation Debt Sinking Fund FY 2023		
						CutOff Amendment AOB Amendment Final	Total
		142	Georgia General Obligation Debt Sinking Fund	PGM_4810400 GO Bonds Issued	ST2 State General Funds	973,876,703	973,876,703
		142-	Georgia General Obligation Debt Sinking Fund	PGM_4810400 GO Bonds Issued	SMF2 Motor Fuel Funds	117,254,917	117,254,917
		142	Georgia General Obligation Debt Sinking Fund	PGM_4810400 GO Bonds Issued	FED2 Federal Funds Not Specifically Identified		
			Georgia General Obligation Debt Sinking Fund	PGM_4810400 GO Bonds Issued	STIM1 Federal Recovery Funds	17,974,559	17,974,559
			Georgia General Obligation Debt Sinking Fund	PGM_4810500 GO Bonds New	ST2 State General Funds	94,133,456	94,133,456
			Georgia General Obligation Debt Sinking Fund	PGM_4810500 GO Bonds New	SMF2 Motor Fuel Funds	8,560,000	8,560,000
		TOT	AL			1,211,799,635	1,211,799,635
		L					

629 Amendment Data Set

This report will display the data by Agency by Version for the 629 Amendments Data Set:

629 - Amendment Data Set	Select Version	_	Select Agency	
File Format PDF Agency Years Version Agency FY23 AOB_Amendment Agency Request BUA_404 Select Output: PDF Preview V	•		Select Output drop	lown selection
= 629 - Amendment Data Set		1 / 1 - 100	≈ + Ξ 🚸	
		Report 629 - J 404-Audits and Accou FY 20	ints, Department of	
				Total_SubProgram New Total
		SM_0850200 Audit and Assurance Services SM_0850500 Departmental Administration (DOAA)	ST2 State General Funds ST2 State General Funds	200,000
	TOTAL			300,000
Add or Edit an Amendment Review Status - In Progress Review Statu	us - By Stage Review Program and Fund Totals F	Review Approved Amendments 📰 Amer	dment Analysis 🛛 🔠 Amendment Analysis By Object Cla	ss 📰 AFY Recon Report 📰 629 Amendment Data Set

Allotment Entry

Log into the system – Refer to the Login to Oracle Planning and Budgeting Cloud Service (EPBCS) above.

Click on the Agency Entry Cluster, the Agency Entry cards:



Click	Budget M	Management	The Budget	Management	navigation	flows are	displayed
CHCK	Duuget	vianagement.	The Duuget	wianagement	navigation	nows are	uispiayeu.

≡ [2	Planning and B	udgeting Cloud: SOG	PLAN										Ô Ŷ	88 edaylı	e@mythics.com v
										s s						
									udget B	udget						
								Deve	lopment Man	agement		THE R. W. W. LOW				
⊕	Scenario Budget Amendme	Version	nent Agency Request	Agency 142-Geomia	General Obliq. 🗸	Years FY 2023	~								á	98
	Workflow Sta		nem regency nequest	HE Georgia	central congr -					Update Fund Distribution						
	Status_Report	Submitted	Submitted	Comments_Repo	a 1	In-Submitted	Un-Submit	ted Comments_Re	port	GO Bonds Issued V						
\$	-	Date_Report				Date_Report						Annual Op	erating Budget	CutOff Amendment	Bill Change	Annual Operating
ŧ	Program List															Budget
- E1			CutOff Amendment	Bill Change	Annual Operating	BDev - As Signed	As Signed - ADB	Annual Operating	Fund Balance - Obj Class			FundCode_Nur	mb FundCode Description	No_Account	No_Account	No_Account
					Budget			Budget		[STATE FUNDS] .		•				
			No_Account	No_Account	No_Account	No_Account	[VAR]	Total Object Class	[VAR]	[FEDERAL FUNDS] .						
	[By Program	1	•						0	[OTHER FUNDS] .						
	,	. 1.								[STATE PY FUNDS]						
										Update Object Class Distribution	n					
										GO Bonds Issued V						
											CutOff Amendment	Bill Change	Annual Operating Budget			
										[OBJECT CLASSES]	•					
										[COUNTS]						
	Update AOB Re	view Status - In Pro	gress Review Statu:	s - By Stage 🔳	AOB Analysis											

≣	2	Planning and	Budgeting C	loud:	SOGPLAN			
			NACIONAL PORT				777 BARRAT AN IRLING	
łţţ	Agency		Years					
	402-Agriculture,	Departmer 🗸	FY 2023		~			
	Workflow St							Allotme
	WORRIOW St	4145			Allotment5			Anothic
\$	Status_Report				•			
	Submitted Date_H	report					l	
₹ 2	Submitted Comm	ents_Report		All	otments Icon	l		
45	Un-Submitted Da	te_Report]	Athens and
	Un-Submitted Co	mments_Report						Consumer
	Allotment Warran							
	D							
	Allotment Li	st				¢ l	l 🗘 🎄 🗒	
			Requeste Amount					
	Right Click to Ad	ld an Allatmont						
	Right Click to Ad							
								Departmer
								Marketing
								Poultry Vet
								Total_Prog

Click the Allotments icon. The Allotments navigation flow is displayed:

Select the Enter Allotments dashboard:

Agency	Years		
402-Agriculture, Depa	artmer \checkmark FY 2	023 ~	
Workflow Status	1		Allotment Detail - Over Request
		Allotment5	
Status_Report		•	
Submitted Date_Repor	t		
Submitted Comments	Report		Athene and Tifters Metaniana Laboratoria
Un-Submitted Date_Re	port		Athens and Tifton Veterinary Laboratories
Un-Submitted Comme	nts_Report		Consumer Protection
Allotment Warrant #			
D			
Allotment List			
	Rec	quested	
		mount	
Right Click to Add an	Allotment		
			Departmental Administration (DOA)
			Marketing and Promotion
		Enter Allotments	
		dashboard is selected	
			Poultry Veterinary Diagnostic Labs
			Fourty Veterinary Diagnostic cabs

Right click in the Allotment List form:

Agency	Years			
402-Agriculture, Departmer 🗸	FY 2023	\sim		
Workflow Status				Allotmer
		Allotment5		
Status_Report				
Submitted Date_Report				
Submitted Comments_Report				Athens and
Un-Submitted Date_Report				Consumer Pr
Un-Submitted Comments_Report				Consumer Pi
Allotment Warrant #				
n				
Allotment List			\$\$ ₩ (• \$* 🗐	
	Requested Amount			
Right Click to Add an Allotment				
K				Departmenta
				Marketing a
			ck on the nt List form	
				Poultry Vete
				Total_Progra

The Menu List is displayed:

	Years				
402-Agriculture, Departmer $$	FY 2023	\sim			
Workflow Status					otment l
		Allotment5			
Status_Report					
Submitted Date_Report					
Submitted Comments_Report				Athe	ens and Tifto
Un-Submitted Date_Report		-			sumer Prote
Un-Submitted Comments_Report				Con	sumer Prote
Allotment Warrant #					
D					
Allotment List			a		
	Requested		🛃 Add Allotment		
	Amount		🕞 Remove Allotmer	it	
ight Click to Add an Allotmen	t		Filter	►	
				Dep	artmental A
				Marl	keting and
Me	enu Item List	_			
		_			

Click Add Allotment. The Add Allotment Information window is displayed:



Click OK.

The Allotment is added to the Allotment List form:

Workflow Status				Allotment Detail - Over Request	ed Amounts Auto Adjusted to Available Ar	nount				
		Allotment5					No_Account	Requested	Percent	Amount
Status_Report		-						Amount	Allotted to Date	Available
Submitted Date_Report							New Total	Total Allotment	No_Request	No Request
Submitted Comments_Report				Athens and Tifton Veterinary Laboratories	0740201-Athens and Tifton Veterinary Laboratories	State General Funds	3390172	-	15.00%	28816
Un-Submitted Date_Report				Consumer Protection	0740301-Department Laboratories	State General Funds	4843709	726556	15.00%	41171
Un-Submitted Comments_Report				constant rotection	0740304-Plant Protection	State General Funds	1741801	261270	15.00%	14805
Allotment Warrant #					0740306-Structural Pest	State General Funds	2438605	365790	15.00%	20728
Researched Assessed					0740307-Animal Health	State General Funds	3978459	596768	15.00%	33816
Allotment List			谷里ひゃ間		0740310-Meat Inspection	State General Funds	2815745	422361	15.00%	23933
	Requested				0740313-Food Safety	State General Funds	6110577	916586	15.00%	5193
	Amount				0740315-Fuel & Measures	State General Funds	3906967	586045	15.00%	33209
Allotment2 Total_Program					0740318-Consumer Protection Program Support	State General Funds	2231891	334783	15.00%	18971
L .				Departmental Administration (DOA)	0740101-Departmental Administration (DOA)	State General Funds	5450611	817591	15.00%	46330
N				Marketing and Promotion	0740403-Farmers Markets	State General Funds	2760524	414078	15.00%	23464
					0740405-Business Development	State General Funds	1012244	151836	15.00%	860-
					0740429-Market Bulletin	State General Funds	141382	21207	15.00%	1201
	\mathbf{N}				0740432-Marketing and Promotion Program Support	State General Funds	2088769	313315	15.00%	17754
				Poultry Veterinary Diagnostic Labs	0740501-Poultry Veterinary Diagnostic Labs	State General Funds	2824057	423608	15.00%	24004
				Total_Program	Total SubProgram	State Funds	45735513	6860319	15.00%	388751

Right click on the added allotment on the Allotment List form and set the context - See <u>Apply</u> <u>Context.</u>

gency 102-Agriculture, Departmer V	Years FY 2023	~								6	ŝ
	FY 2023	Ý									
Workflow Status			Allotment Detail - Over Request	ted Amounts Auto Adjusted to Available Ar	nount						
atus_Report		Allotment2				No_Account	Requested Amount	Percent Allotted to	Amount Available	Requested Amount	
atos_report		inerogress						Date			
ubmitted Date_neport						New Total	Total_Allotment	No_Request	No_Request	Allotment2	
n-Submitted Date_Report			Athens and Tifton Veterinary Laboratories	0740201-Athens and Tifton Veterinary Laboratories	State General Funds	3390172	508525	15.00%	2881647		
n-Submitted Date_Neport			Consumer Protection	0740301-Department Laboratories	State General Funds	4843709	726556	15.00%	4117153		
lotment Warrant #		2023402002		0740304-Plant Protection	State General Funds	1741801	261270	15.00%	1480531		
iocment warrant #		2023-02002		0740306-Structural Pest	State General Funds	2438605	365790	15.00%	2072815		
				0740307-Animal Health	State General Funds	3978459	596768	15.00%	3381691		
Allotment List				0740310-Meat Inspection	State General Funds	2815745	422361	15.00%	2393384		
	Requested			0740313-Food Safety	State General Funds	6110577	916586	15.00%	5193991		1
		-		0740315-Fuel & Measures	State General Funds	3906967	586045	15.00%	3320922		1
llotment2 Total_Program		-		0740318-Consumer Protection Program Support	State General Funds	2231891	334783	15.00%	1897108		1
			Departmental Administration (DOA)	0740101-Departmental Administration (DOA)	State General Funds	5450611	817591	15.00%	4633020		1
			Marketing and Promotion	0740403-Farmers Markets	State General Funds	2760524	414078	15.00%	2346446		1
				0740405-Business Development	State General Funds	1012244	151836	15.00%	860408		1
				0740429-Market Bulletin	State General Funds	141382	21207	15.00%	120175		
				0740432-Marketing and Promotion Program Support	State General Funds	2088769	313315	15.00%	1775454		1
			Poultry Veterinary Diagnostic Labs	0740501-Poultry Veterinary Diagnostic Labs	State General Funds	2824057	423608	15.00%	2400449		
			Total_Program	Total_SubProgram	State Funds	45735513	6860319	15.00%	38875194		

The dashboard is updated with the context of the added Allotment:

The added Allotment data is entered on the Allotment Detail – Over Requested Amounts Auto Adjusted to Available Amount form in the Requested Amount column:

			No_Account	Requested Amount	Percent Allotted to Date	Amount Available	Requested Amount
			New Total	Total_Allotment	No_Request	No_Request	Allotment2
Athens and Tifton Veterinary Laboratories	0740201-Athens and Tifton Veterinary Laboratories	State General Funds	3390172	508525	15.00%	2881647	
Consumer Protection	0740301-Department Laboratories	State General Funds	4843709	726556	15.00%	4117153	
	0740304-Plant Protection	State General Funds	1741801	261270	15.00%	1480531	
	0740306-Structural Pest	State General Funds	2438605	365790	15.00%	2072815	
	0740307-Animal Health	State General Funds	3978459	596768	15.00%	3381691	
	0740310-Meat Inspection	State General Funds	2815745	422361	15.00%	2393384	
	0740313-Food Safety	State General Funds	6110577	916586	15.00%	5193991	
	0740315-Fuel & Measures	State General Funds	3906967	586045	15.00%	3320922	
	0740318-Consumer Protection Program Support	State General Funds	2231891	334783	15.00%	1897108	
Departmental Administration (DOA)	0740101-Departmental Administration (DOA)	State General Funds	5450611	817591	15.00%	4633020	
Marketing and Promotion	0740403-Farmers Markets	State General Funds	2760524	414078	15.00%	2346446	
	0740405-Business Development	State General Funds	1012244	151836	15.00%	860408	-
	0740429-Market Bulletin	State General Funds	141382	21207	15.00%	20175	
	0740432-Marketing and Promotion Program Support	State General Funds	2088769	313315	15.00%	1775454	
Poultry Veterinary Diagnostic Labs	0740501-Poultry Veterinary Diagnostic Labs	State General Funds	2824057	423608	15.00%	2400449	
	Total_SubProgram	State Funds	45735513	6860319	15.00%	38875194	

Note: The data will be automatically adjusted so that the amount cannot exceed the available amount.

Submit the changes - Workflow

Review Approved Allotments

This form is used to review the Approved Allotments by the selected Agency. To review the detail data for an allotment Apply Context to the Allotment:



Enter Allotments Review Approved Allotments Review Status - In Progress Review Status - By Stage 🗏 YTD Allotment Summary

Review Status – In Progress

This form will display the In Progress allotments for each Agency by version:

Scenario Years Budget_Allotment FY 2023															/
		Allo	tment Agency Req	uest	A	Allotment OPB Review Allotment OPB Approv			proval		OPB Warrant Officer		CG Appr		
		Status	Submitted Date	Un-Submitted Date	Status	Submitted Date	Un-Submitted Date	Status	Submitted Date	Un-Submitted Date	Status	Submitted Date	Un-Submitted Date	Status	Subr D
142-Georgia General Obligation Debt Sinking Fund	Allotment5	InProgress													
402-Agriculture, Department of	Allotment2	InProgress													
404-Audits and Accounts, Department of	Allotment1	InProgress													
438-Supreme Court	Allotment1		1								InProgress	10/1/21			
472-Regents, University System of Georgia Board of	Allotment1		Ī		InProgress	10/1/21									
474-Revenue, Department of	Allotment1				InProgress	10/5/21									

Review Status – by Stage

Scenario Vears															10
Budget_Allotment FY 2023			Alletmost A	gency Request			lotment OPB Revi		All	otment OPB Appro	nal		OPB Warrant Office		
			Alconence	gency nequest			includent of p field		~	ouncil of a Appro			or o manufic onice		
		Status_Report	Initial Submitted Date_Report	Submitted Date_Report	Un-Submitted Date_Report	Status_Report	Submitted Date_Report	Un-Submitted Date_Report	Status_Report	Submitted Date_Report	Un-Submitted Date_Report	Status_Report	Submitted Date_Report	Un-Submitted Date_Report	Status_Repo
142-Georgia General Obligation Debt Sinking Fund	Allotment1	Submitted	9/19/21	9/19/21		Submitted	9/19/21		Submitted	9/19/21		Submitted	9/19/21		Submitted
	Allotment2	Submitted	9/20/21	9/20/21		Submitted	9/20/21		Submitted	9/20/21		Submitted.	9/20/21		Submitted
	Allotment3	Sübmitted	9/20/21	9/20/21	9/20/21	Submitted	9/20/21		Submitted	9/20/21		Submitted	9/20/21		Submitted
	Allotment4	Submitted	9/21/21	9/21/21		Submitted	9/21/21		Submitted	9/21/21		Submitted.	9/21/21		Submitted
	Allotment5	InProgress													
402-Agriculture, Department of	Allotment1	Submitted	9/27/21	9/27/21		Submitted	9/27/21		Submitted	9/27/21		Submitted	9/27/21		Submitted
	Allotment2	InProgress													
404-Audits and Accounts, Department of	Allotment1	InProgress													
438-Supreme Court	Allotment1	Submitted	10/1/21	10/1/21		Submitted	10/1/21		Submitted	10/1/21		InProgress	10/1/21		
472-Regents, University System of Georgia Board of	Allotment1	Submitted	10/1/21	10/1/21		InProgress	10/1/21								
474-Revenue, Department of	Allotment1	Submitted	10/5/21	10/5/21		InProgress	10/5/21								

This form will display the status (by Stage) for each Agency by version:

YTD Allotment Summary

This report displays the Allotment Summary data for the selected Agency:

IF - YTD Allotment Summary			Sel	ect Age	ency	7													
ile Format PDF ~								_											
Years Agency FY23 BUA_142 elect Output: PDF Preview								-	Sel	ect	Ou	tpu	t dr	opc	low	'n s	elec	ctio	n
NF - YTD Allotment Summary							1 /	1	- 10	10% +	- C	9 ()							
								Year : FY23	42-Georgia G		ion Debt								Date 10- Time (
					Total Funds				40	propriated State Tu	nda						Federal & Other Fun		
						State General	Lobery	Tabacco	Motor Fuel	Raft K-12	Nursing Home Provider Feen	Care Management Organization Free	State Other	State Funds	Pederal Panda	Other Funds Group	Federal Recovery Funds Group	Pilo Tear Funds	Federal and Other Funds
	Approved A		dments	EY23 AO	8 1,211,849,635	1,068,040,150			125,814,917		1			0.00375,076		4	17,974,550		17,874,889
	9/	19/21		Amendment1 Total	25,000	25,000			125,014,017					25,000			17,974,600		17,874,559
	YTD Approv																		
	Warrant #	Date :	Abut	Status	Total Funds	State General	Lobery	Tabacco	Motor Fuel	BMR 15-12	Numing Home Provider Fees	Care Management Organization Fees	State Other	State Funds	Federal Funds	Other Funds Group	Federal Recovery Funds Group	Prior Tear Funds	Federal and Other Funds
	2023142001	9/19/21	ALT 1 ALT 2	Aldment Fiss Aldment Fiss	al 10,000	10,000					PTOVERFILES	Urganuseen rees		10,000		uroup	Funds Group		Unerrunds
	2023142002 2023142003	9/20/21	ALT 2 ALT 3 ALT 4	Alotment Fina	10,000	2,000,000								2,000,000					
	2023142004	9/21/21	ALT 4	Allotment Fine YTD Allotment	2,045,000	25.000								21,000					
				YTD Allotment * Available Funds	1,209,629,635	0.195			125,814,917					0.175	17,874,50			17,014,000	17,874,558
				Available Funds	99.83%	99.81%			100.00%					99.83%	100.009	100.00	N 100.00%	100.00%	100.00%
	Current Rec	Current Request																	
	Warrant #	Date :	Athen #	Status	Total Funds	State General	Lobery	Tobacco	Motor Paul	RMR K-12	Numing Home Provider Fees	Care Management Organization Fees	State Other	State Funds	Pederal Funds	Other Funds Group	Federal Recovery Funds Group	Prior Year Funds	Federal and Other Funds
		YTD Allotment + Current Request \$ 2 YTD Allotment + Current Request %				2,045,000								2,045,000					
	Ending Bala	020	_								_								
	Ending bala			Remaining Balance	1,200,820,635	1,055,040,150	-	-	125,814,917	-		-		1.191.855.276	17,974,59			17,014,550	17,974,559
				Remaining Balance 1	6 99.575	\$9.81%			100.00%					99.63%	100.001	105.007	N 100-007N	103.00%	100.00%

Appendix

Navigation Flow layout:

E Planning and Bud	geting Cloud: SOGPLAN				Ć † %	edoyle@mythics.com ▼
		Budget Development	S S Budget Management			
Program Changes Status Status Submitted Dours Program Changes List		an 3 Warking v	hange Request Header		Program Summary CO Bonds Issued State Finds Foderal and Other Funds Base Budget 1091131620 11974559	€
	Request Request Caption Input		Change Request Fund Distrib GO Book Issued V Total_SubProgram [STATE FUNDS 4810401-GO Bonds Issued 4810402 - Road and Bidge Projects Iss	State Funds Federal Funds Federal Funds Federal Recovery Funds Group Total Funds State General Funds Wotor Fuel Funds Motor Fuel Funds	All, FundCode All, FundCode All, FundCode All, FundCode No, FundCode No, FundCode No, FundCode	
Available Dashboards/Reports	Tabs associated with navigations flow: Program Cha Program KPI Capital Requ	ange Request Is	Availab	assoc	board/Report ciated with the ted tab	

<u>Return</u>

Dashboard layout – OPB/Program Changes

The OPB/Program dashboard is made up of 4 forms: Program Changes Status, Program Changes List, Change Request Header, Program Summary and Change Request Fund Distribution. The Point of View (POV) for the dashboard is common for all forms. If you change the POV all of the forms are updated with data for that POV.

The Program Changes List form is the Master form. You can set the context for the other forms using the Apply Context function. Apply Context function is accessed by right clicking on the Program in the first column. Once you Apply Context using the Master form, the remaining forms will updated with the data for the selected Program.



<u>Return</u>

Apply Context

Each dashboard has a Master form (typically the lower left form). This form sets the context for the other forms on the dashboard. To set the Context, Right click on the Master Form in the area that you want the context set.



The Menu Item list is displayed:

Agency		Years			
	G	Add Change Request		~	
Progr		Add/Edit Statewide Change			
Stat		Edit	►	Submitted Comn	
4		Adjust	►		
Progr	*#	Supporting Detail			
	•	Change History		1	
		Lock/Unlock Cells	*		
		Filter	►	2	
GO Bon		Sort	►		
	ie.	Show member in outline			Menu Item I
		Apply Context			
		Request3			
GO Bond	ls Nev	v Rase Budget			

Click Apply Context. The forms on the dashboard are set to the GO Bonds Issued member:

Agency 142-Georgia Ge	neral Obligi 🗸	Years FY 2023	~	Years : FY 2023 Budget	~	Version OPB Working	\sim		¢	
Program Cha	inges Status					Change Request I	leader	Program Sum	nary	
Status	Submitted Date	Su	bmitted Commen	5	Un-Submitted Date	GO Bonds Issued	Base Budget	GO Bonds Issued	State Funds	Fede
Program Cha	inges List					Request Caption Input	-		_	Other
		No_Fund		No_Fund	<u></u>	Request Change Type	Workload Adjustment	Base Budget	1091131620	
		Request Sequence	Re	equest Caption Inp	ut	Change Request F GO Bonds Issued	v V			
GO Bonds Issued	Base Budget									
	TRS Adjustment									
	Request1	_				Total SubProgram	C	Funds		
	Request2	_				lotal_subProgram		al Funds		
	Request3							al Recovery Funds Group		
GO Bonds New	ids New Base Budget									4
	Request1						lotal_	Funds		1

Set the Point of View

					Budget Development	Budget Management	
					-	and all all and a factor of	
Agency		Years		Scenario		Version	
142-Georgia Ge	eneral Obligi 🗸	FY 2023	~	Budget	~	OPB Working	\sim
Program Ch	anges Status					Change Reques	st Header
Status	Submitted	S	ubmitted Commen	ts	Un-Submitted	GO Bonds Issued	\sim
	Date				Date		Base Bude
Brogram Ch	annea Liet						-

To set the Point of View (POV) use the drop down box associated with the dimension that you want to set. To change the Agency POV, click the down arrow on the Agency drop down box and select the Agency. After the selection you need to click the GO icon to update the forms with the selection:

				⊕		s H
				Budget Developme	nt	Budget Manacement
<i>↔</i>	Agency 142-Georgia Ge	neral Oblig 🗸	Agency : 142-Georgia General Fund	Obligation Debt Sinking		/ersion OPB Working
∰ 4		neral Obligation De , Department of	bt Sinking Fund	Un-Sub Da		Change Request GO Bonds Issued
(The second se	926-Georgia Ag	ricultural Exposition nd Water Conserva	2	Fund	A	Request Caption Input Request Change Type
	403-Administra	evelopment Authori tive Services, Depar	tment of	ption laput		GO Bonds Issued
		tive Hearings, Office iation Authority Request I	e of State	•		op down selection ox. Click on the
		Request2 Request3			Ag	gency.
	GO Bonds New	Base Budget				

*	Agency 402-Agriculture,	.Departmer V	Agency : 142-Ge Fund	orgia General Obligation Debt Sinking		Version OPB Working	× 100 100 100			+	¢	₽ ¢
諍	Program Cha	anges Status	S.	bmitted Comments	Un-Submitted	Change Request H	leader ~	+	Program Sum	miry 🔍	/	+
<u>P</u> J	Program Cha	Date	50		Date	Request Caption Input	Base Budget			State Fu	nds	Federal and Other Funds
			No_Fund	No_Fund		Request Change Type	Workload Adjustment		Base Budget	1091	131620	17974
	GO Bonds Issued	Base Budget	Request Sequence	Request Caption Inpu	ut	Change Request F Select	und Distribution					+
		-		gency, the selec he GO icon will b					Go Icon			

After clicking GO, the forms will be updated with the selected Agency data:

				11 1					V 6 0	0		1 11	
(\rightarrow)	Agency Years		Scenar	rio		Version					¢		\sim
	402-Agriculture, Departmer 🗸 🛛 FY 202	23 ~	Budg	et	\sim	OPB Working	\sim				Q.		.
	Program Changes Status					Change Request H	leader		Program	Summary			
	Status Submitted	Submitted Comm	ients		Un-Submitted	Select	\sim	+	Select		/		+
<u>Î</u> J	Date				Date		Base Budget		There are n	o valid rows of da	ta for thi	s form.	
	Program Changes List					Request Caption Input	-						
		No_	Fund		No_Fu	ni Request Change Type							
						Change Request F	und Distribut	ion					
			quest		Request Capt		~						•
		Sequ	uence			_				Base B	Ideat		Ba
	Athens and Tifton Veterinary Laboratories	Base Budget								FundCode_Numb		Descripti	
	Consumer Protection	Base Budget								Pundcode_Numb	ruipose	/Descripti	
		Request1	1	You		[STATE FUNDS]				•			ė.
	Departmental Administration (DOA)	Base Budget				· · ·	•			-			
	Marketing and Promotion	Base Budget				[FEDERAL FUNDS]	•						
	Poultry Veterinary Diagnostic Labs	Base Budget				[OTHER FUNDS]		•					
						[FED RECOVERY FUNI							

If you change the POV you will need to <u>Apply Context</u> to the updated data.

Return

Workflow

Workflow is used to submit your changes to the next level. To submit the changes, Right click on the Program Changes Status form:



The Menu Item list is displayed:



Click Workflow/Submit All Changes:





The LI_BD_KPI_WF_Submit window is displayed:

Enter Comments and click Launch.

Click Ok – the changes were submitted.

Add Statewide Changes

1. Right click on any Request or Base Budget cell.

TRS Adjustment 10 1 Request1 0 0 Request2 0 0 GO Bonds New Base Budget 102693456 102693456 Request1 0 0 Total_SubProgram Request1 0 0 Total_SubProgram Reguest2 0 0 Total_SubProgram Request3 0 0 Total_SubProgram Reguest1 0 0 Total_SubProgram Right click on Request1 .4810401-GO Bonds Issued State 4810402 - Road and Bridge Projects Issue State	Agency		Years		Scenario		Version					
Status Submitted Submitted Comments Un-Submitted Comments O Program Changes List No_Fund State Funds Federal and Other Funds Total_Funds Request Caption Input No_Account No_Accou	142-Georgia Ger	eral Oblig: 🗸	FY 2023	\sim	Budget	\sim	OPB Working	\sim				
Date Date Base Budget Program Changes List No_Fund State Funds Federal and Other Funds Total_Funds Request Change Type Workload Adjustment Request Request Caption Input No_Account No_Account No_Account No_Account Change Request Fund Distribution GO Bonds Issued Base Budget 10	Program Cha	nges Status								Change Request	Header	
Base Budget Request List	Status		Su	ubmitted Comment	ts		Un-S	ubmitted Commer				
Program Changes List No_Fund No_Fund State Funds Federal and Other Funds Total_Funds Request Change Type Workload Adjustment Request Request Request Caption Input No_Account No_Account No_Account No_Account No_Account Image: Change Request Fund Distribution GO Bonds Issued Base Budget 10 10 Image: Change Request Fund Distribution GO Bonds Issued Image: Change Request Fund Distribution Image: Change: Cha	•								•		-	
No_Fund No_Fund No_Fund State Funds Federal and Other Funds Total_Funds Request Change Type Workload Adjustment Request Request Request Caption Input No_Account No_Account No_Account No_Account No_Account No_Account Interview GO Bonds Issued Base Budget 1091131620 17974559 110910611 Interview Interview <td>Program Cha</td> <td>nges List</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>Request Caption Input</td> <td></td> <td></td>	Program Cha	nges List								Request Caption Input		
Sequence Sequence GO Bonds Issued Base Budget 1091131620 17974559 110910611 TRS Adjustment 10 10 11 Request1 Request2 0 0 Total SubProgram State GO Bonds New Base Budget 102693456 10269345 GO Bonds Issued Fede Request1 0 0 Total SubProgram State Request1 0 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10			No_Fund		No_Fund		State Funds		Total_Funds	Request Change Type	Workload Adjustn	nent
TRS Adjustment 10 1 Request1 0 0 Request2 0 0 GO Bonds New Base Budget 102693456 10269345 Request1 0 0 Total SubProgram State 102693456 10269345 Total SubProgram Request1 0 0 Total SubProgram State Request1 0 0 Total SubProgram State Request1 0 0 Total SubProgram State Request1 0 0 State State Request1 0 0 State State Request1 0 State State State State State State				Re	equest Caption In	put	No_Account	No_Account	No_Account			tion
Request1 0 Total_SubProgram State Request2 0 0 Fede GO Bonds New Base Budget 102693456 10269345 GO Bonds New Base Budget 0 Total_SubProgram State Request1 0 0 Total_SubProgram State Request1 0 Total State Fede Request1 0 Total State State Right click on Request1 4810401-GO Bonds Issued State State 4810402 - Road and Bridge Projects Issue State State	GO Bonds Issued	Base Budget					1091131620	17974559	110910617			
Request2 0 Total_SubProgram State GO Bonds New Base Budget 102693456 10269345 Request1 0 Total_SubProgram State Fede Total_SubProgram State Fede Total_SubProgram State Request1 0 Total_SubProgram Request2 0 Total_SubProgram		TRS Adjustment					10		1			
Request3 102693456 10269345 Fede GO Bonds New Base Budget 0 Total Request1 0 0 Total Right click on Request1		Request1										
GO Bonds New Base Budget Request 1 102693456 10269345 10269345 [STATE FUNDS] . Right click on Request 1 [STATE FUNDS] . 4810401-GO Bonds Issued State 4810402 - Road and Bridge Projects Issue State		Request2					0			Total_SubProgram		State F
Request1 0 Total Right click on Request1 . 4810401-GO Bonds Issued State 4810402 - Road and Bridge Projects Issue State State		Request3										Federa
I STATE FUNDS] . 4810401-GO Bonds Issued State 4810402 - Road and Bridge Projects Issue State State	GO Bonds New	Base Budget					102693456		10269345			Federal
Right click on Request1 Altown of the second state		Request1					0					Total_F
Right click on Request1 4810402 - Road and Bridge Projects Issue State										[STATE FUNDS]		1.1
									ן ר	4810401-GO Bonds Iss	ued	State G
					R	ight clic	k on Rec	uest1		4810402 - Road and Br	idge Projects Issue	State G
						()			1 1			Motor F

- 🕞 Add Change Request \overleftrightarrow 📴 Remove Change Request Agency Scenario 142-Georgia General Ob Budget 🛄 Add/Edit Statewide Change \sim Program Changes Edit Status Subr U ▶ mments Adjust D <u>}</u> 놜 Supporting Detail Program Changes 🛐 Change History No_Fund 🔒 Lock/Unlock Cells Menu Item List Filter Request Caption Input Sort b Show member in outline ٩Ð GO Bonds Issued Base B TRS Ac Apply Context Request1 Request2 Request3 Base Budget GO Bonds New Request1
- 2. The Menu Item list is displayed:

3. Click Add/Edit Statewide Change. The BD – OPB – CHR – Statewide Changes form is displayed:

1	D-OFB-C	HK - State	ewide Change	5										Save	Refres
	Agency		Scenario		Years		Version								å
	142-Georgia Gener	al Oblig. 🗸	Budget	~	FY 2023	~	OPB Working 🗸								¢
	Statewide Cha	nges by Proc	gram	谷間のも	88	Statewide Change	Fund Distribution								
		TRS	Statewide							Base Bu	udget	Base Budget	Change_Request		Total
		Adjustment	Changes							FundCode_Numb	Purpose/Descripti		No_Account	Other SW	No_
	Total_Program	1	10 10												
	By Program]														
	30 Bonds Issued	1	10 10			Total_Program	Total_SubProgram	State Funds	All_FundCode			1193825076	0	10	1
-								Federal Funds	All_FundCode			0			
								Federal Recovery Funds Group	All_FundCode			17974559			
								Total_Funds	All_FundCode			1211799635	0	10) 1
		[STATE FUNDS]													
		GO Bonds Issued 4810401-GO Bonds Issued State General Funds No_FundCode 944533197	0	10)										
							4810402 - Road and Bridge Projects Issue	State General Funds	No_FundCode			29333506			
								Motor Fuel Funds	No_FundCode			117254917			
						GO Bonds New	4810501-GO Bonds New	State General Funds	No_FundCode			94133456	0		
								Motor Fuel Funds	No_FundCode			8560000			
						[FEDERAL FUNDS]									
						GO Bonds Issued	4810401-GO Bonds Issued	99.999 - Federal Funds Not Itemized	FundCode_1		Subsidy offset	0			
											for Build America Bonds				
											America Bonds				
						[OTHER FUNDS]									
						[FED RECOVERY FUND			•						
						GO Bonds Issued	4810401-GO Bonds Issued	99.999 - Federal Recovery Funds Not Itemized-Recove	FundCode_1		Subsidy offset	17974559			

4. Right click on Statewide Changes title in the Statewide Changes by Program form:

BD - OPB - CHR - Stat	ewide changes											Save	Refre
Agency	Scenario	Years	V	ersion									4
142-Georgia General Oblig. 🗸	Budget	 FY 2023 	~	OPB Working	~								\$
Statewide Changes by Pro	gram 후낿	0 ° E	Statewide Change F	und Distribu	ution								
TRS	Statewide							Base	Budget	Base Budget	Change_Request		Tota
	Changes 10 10							FundCode_Num	b Purpose/Descripti	No_Account	No_Account	Other SW Change Requests	No
[By Program] GO Bonds Issued	10 10		Total_Program	Total_Su	ubProgram	State Funds	All_FundCode	•		1193825076	0	10	0
GO BORIOS ISSUED	10					Federal Funds	All_FundCode			0			
						Federal Recovery Funds Group	All_FundCode			17974559			
						Total_Funds	All_FundCode			1211799635	0	1(0
			[STATE FUNDS 1										
			GO Bonds Issued	481040	1-GO Bonds Issued	State General Funds	No FundCode			944543197	0	10	0
				481040	D: 14	-11-1	undCode			29333506			
			GO Bonds New	481050	Kight	click on	undCode			117254917 94133456	0		
			GO Bonds New	481050	1		undCode			8560000	0		
			[FEDERAL FUNDS]		State	wide Changes	hacade			8360000			
			GO Bonds Issued	481040		6	lode_1		Subsidy offset for Build America Bonds	0			
			[OTHER FUNDS]										
			[FED RECOVERY FUNDS	-1 -									
			GO Bonds Issued	481040	1-GO Bonds Issued	99.999 - Federal Recovery Funds Not Itemized-Recove	FundCode_1		Subsidy offset	17974559			



5. The Menu Item list is displayed. Click on Add SW Request:

6. The LI_BD_CHR_SW_AddREquest selection window is displayed:



- Select a Member ia | 🔳 | <u>о</u>к Cance<u>l</u> Requests "Risk Pools Adjustment Search Requests ø * TRS Adjustment Changes Statewide Changes Risk Pools Adjustment • Check OK Cyber Security GBA Rental Rate Adjustment GETS Adjustment Merit Pay Increase Check mark indicates State Health Benefit Plan selection 9. Click OK 10. Click Launch: LI_BD_CHR_SW_AddRequest 6 Launch Cancel R. * Select a Statewide Request : "Risk Pools Adjustment" Check Launch
- 7. Using the Member selection icon select the request to be added:

11. The information window is displayed. Click OK:



12. Risk Pools Adjustment is added:



Return